



**User Manual** 

Version 1.0 June 2021



© 2021 reserved.

, Inc. All rights

is a health information software development and systems integration company, providing services and solutions used daily by thousands of clinicians and administrative staff nationwide, to reduce costs, streamline workflows, and improve patient care. For more information, visit

No portion of this manual or software may be reproduced without the prior written consent of



helps healthcare provider organizations deliver highly reliable care via standardized workflows, data visualization tools and analytics that together lead to reduced care variation and the ability to continuously monitor processes, performance and outcomes. For more information visit

The patient data contained in this document has been generated on fictitious patients for demonstration and educational purposes. There is no actual Protected Health Information (PHI) contained in any "patient's" record. No portion of this manual or software may be reproduced without the prior written consent of

and

# Revision history

Date	Version	Description of Change	Author
06/01/2021	v1.0	Updated most screenshots and added new Menu items.	
07/06/2020	v1.0	Added SPM Alert Manager Chapter	
07/02/2020	v1.0	Updated screenshots and text.	
06/22/2020	v1.0	Updated screenshots and text.	
12/02/2019	v1.0	Updated screenshots & text.	
10/24/2019	v1.0	Patient Follow-up feature updates.	
10/01/2019	v1.0	Updates10/01/2019.	
09/01/2019	v1.0	First Draft.	

# Table of Contents

Company Overviews	1
	1
	1
Product Overview	1
Team Censuses	6
Analytics <sup>™</sup>	7
Safety Plans (HRF1)	
MH Visits (HRF2)	
PRF Reviews (HRF5)	9
HRF Workload	
Patients (HRF, PDE, REACH-VET)	
HRF Patients	
PDE Patients	
REACH-VET Patients	
C-SSRS Workflow Monitor	
Patient Data Included in Positive C-SSRS Workflow Monitor Table	
Patient Data Included in All C-SSRS Administrations	
PHQ-9 Item 9 Administrations	
Community Care Documentation	
Comprehensive Suicide Risk Evaluations - CSREs	
HRF Justification Document	
No Show Outreach Documentation	
Suicide Behavior and Overdose Reports	
Suicide Prevention Safety Plans	
Suicide Risk Management Follow-up Notes	
COVID-19 Patients	
Action Items	
Add New Action Item	
Admissions (Current)	
Appointments	
Appointment Cancellations	
Appointment No Shows	
Consults	
Discharges	
ED Visits	
Lab Results	
MH Instrument Administrations	
Notes	
Orders	
Outpatient Encounters	
Patient Record Flag Assignments	
Add New Action	
Add New PRF Assignment	
Patient Treatment File Entries	
Problem List Entries	
Prescriptions	
Patient Panels	



Radiology / Nuclear Medicine Reports	75
Readmissions	77
Scheduled Admissions	79
Surgeries	81
Visit ICD Diagnoses	83
Visit Health Factors	86
About Suite	88
Print Census	90
Filter Patients in a Census	91
Manage Treating Team and Providers for Patients in Census	92
Add Patients to Census	93
Review Patient Vitals	94
Review Patient Labs	96
Review the Patient Cover Sheet	97
Review the Patient Visit	98
Add Patient Provider	
Manage Treating Team	99
Review the Patient Present Illness Data	100
Review the Patient Orders Data	101
Order functions	102
REACH VET	104
Review the Patient Notes	105
Review the Patient Medications Data	106
Review the Patient Plan Data	107
Edit Item	107
Archive and Un-archive an Item	108
Add an Item	108
Overview	109
Launch Alert Manager	110
Manage Alert Subscriptions	112
View Alerts	114

# Introduction

### **Company Overviews**

is a software development and solutions integration company focused on providing the fast path to healthcare breakthroughs to improve patient access to care, satisfaction, and performance outcomes. For the products and integration software development toolkits are used for bi-directional Health Information Exchange, Integrating Commercial Off-The-Shelf (COTS) products into Electronic Health Records and sharing information across disparate Health Information Technology (IT) systems. Since our first involvement with VistA, we have modernized and transformed the legacy system into a robust platform with hundreds of Best-of-Suite, Best-of-Breed, custom applications, and integrated components.

provides healthcare information technology solutions and systems integration services to healthcare provider organizations and revenue cycle management firms. Hospitals, physician groups, and companies providing medical billing services rely on **an and the services** award winning solutions to prevent medical errors, to improve care coordination, and to strengthen and simplify their financial operations.

### Product Overview

helps **the** facilities ensure the delivery of highly reliable suicide prevention care for veterans. To accomplish this, the software:

- Integrates with facility electronic health records (EHR) systems;
- · Pulls information in real time; and
- Helps facilities achieve methodical compliance with the administrative and clinical business rules pertaining to veterans at high risk for suicide.

enables facilities to monitor, in real time, its performance with respect to those business rules and the Strategic Analytics for Improvement and Learning (SAIL) metrics that map to suicide prevention workflows and patients identified to be at high risk. These include:

- · Timely suicide prevention safety plans
- · HRF ambulatory care engagement at 30 days
- · Appropriate HRF case review at 100 days
- Care process composite for
   at high risk for suicide
- · HRF veterans receiving all recommended interventions
- · Inpatient and residential Mental Health post-discharge engagement

provides real time situational awareness to stakeholders involved in the administrative and clinical aspects of suicide prevention care via email push notification infrastructure. This allows to deliver timely insights identified from its continuous monitoring of high risk suicide patients and their care without end users even having to login to the application. By providing the option for end users to subscribe to the various notifications, where is able to close gaps in communication, decrease the time to awareness of issues potentially requiring intervention, and prevent lapses in care.



# Getting Started with

1. Launch Google Chrome and navigate to the

home page.

2. Click the

		Select an app	lication		
(1) (1) (1)	1	igi meta.	0	Alerts	
1.140 emigrand robbly physical pathons	EX Bit integrating modern manufing paidfirm	Improve Satisfy and decreases presentable moderal errors	Root time data for regimy reliable success prevention	Parat politication between the resid to real adarts	Messer and time opplant consult education
56	17	)	0,0	Administration	
righten anywhere ES underst minion etherodism	Improve capacity childratum, - maximum patient econom	Antonio mui time OSI came ant schartala estamatica	Manage results for othered organizations of parlamits	stand Data Sale system administration gybration	
		Learn more about			
		Prevented by			

icon.

3. On the Login window, enter your Access Code and Verify Code.

Figure 2: Access and Verify Code Fields



4. Click Login.





# **Menu Options**

In the top left corner of the program is the **Menu** button.

#### Figure 4: Menu Button



Click this button to access the Menu options:

- "Team Censuses" on page 6
- Analytics<sup>TM</sup>" on page 7
- "Patients (HRF, PDE, REACH-VET)" on page 11
- "HRF Patients" on page 13
- "PDE Patients" on page 15
- "REACH-VET Patients" on page 16
- "C-SSRS Workflow Monitor" on page 17
- "PHQ-9 Item 9 Administrations" on page 19
- "Community Care Documentation" on page 21
- "Comprehensive Suicide Risk Evaluations CSREs" on page 22
- "HRF Justification Document" on page 24
- "No Show Outreach Documentation" on page 26
- "Suicide Behavior and Overdose Reports" on page 28
- "Suicide Prevention Safety Plans" on page 30
- "Suicide Risk Management Follow-up Notes" on page 32
- "COVID-19 Patients" on page 33
- "Action Items" on page 34
- "Admissions (Current)" on page 36
- "Appointments" on page 37
- "Appointment Cancellations" on page 39
- "Appointment No Shows" on page 41
- "Consults" on page 43
- "Discharges" on page 45
- "ED Visits" on page 47
- "Lab Results" on page 49
- "MH Instrument Administrations" on page 51
- "Notes" on page 53
- "Orders" on page 55
- "Outpatient Encounters" on page 57
- "Patient Record Flag Assignments" on page 59
- "Patient Treatment File Entries" on page 65
- "Problem List Entries" on page 68
- "Prescriptions" on page 71





# Team Censuses

To open a census:

- 1. From the Menu drop-down list, select Team Censuses.
- 2. Click the Select a census button to select a different census.
- 3. Click any patient in the census column to open their patient information. Patient information includes: Cover Sheet, Patient Visit, Present Illness, Orders, Notes, Medications, and Plan.

Figure 6: Census and Open Patient Data

E 10	A second s	H 1
	SPMPATIENT EIGHT 41 yeu Mateuri II AN OVITATESST INV RVC ACK 2111 RVP ACK 2022 RVP CRe2v-Done RVP CLait Done as at 2022	Action = < >
Center by Name, SSN, Areanding Incess Centerpency Department * SPMPATENT.EXCHT 41 8008 Of Arisinero	Cover.Sheet Patient Visit Present Illness Orders REACH VET Notes Medications Plan	
enderave toophig on	Demographics Current Admission	
-OUTPATIENT (2)	Name: SPMPATIENT.EIGHT Patient Status: OUTPATIENT	
2545 TUTOT 1920	Birthdate: 01/01/1980 (41 ys) Ward:	
No synopos available	Gender: FEMALE Room/Bed:	
습 TB EPMPATIEN7.EIGH_ 11 6087	55N: 123455008 Attending:	
(140)/read	Marital Status: Treating Specialty:	
	Religion Admit Date:	
	Race:	
	Contact Info / Next of Kin Treating Team	Lies FiC
	Address: Country USA COMPUTER PPLUSER, SPM ADMIN SPECIALIST:	
	Phone Number: + Add Provider(s)	
	Email:	
	Emergency Contact 1:	
	Emergency Contact 2	
	Next of Kin 1:	
	Next of Kin 2:	
10.00		

The census patient list on the left column shows a list of the patients in the census, and provides the patient names, age, gender, last 4 of the patient's social security number, the patient type, the patient date of birth, and if available, the patient synopsis.

For more information on the Patient data available from a census, see <u>"Team Collaboration and Care" on page 89</u>.



### <u>Analytics</u>™

From the Menu drop-down list, select **Analytics**. The Safety Plans dashboard opens. In the left column, there are 4 dashboard components from which to select:

- Safety Plans (HRF1)
- MH Visits (HRF2)
- PRF Reviews (HRF5)
- HRF Workload

Safety Plans (HRF1) opens by default.

Click the **question mark** icon in the top right corner of any tile in this section to view data definitions or to edit the target thresholds.

### Safety Plans (HRF1)

The Safety Plans dashboard shows:

- Safety Plans Missing
  - Initial SPSP Due
  - Initial SPSP Past Due
  - HRF Patients w/o a SPSP
  - Active HRF patients
- 12 Month Rolling Statistics
  - HRF1 SAIL Metric Initial Safety Plans

#### Figure 7: Safety Plans Dashboard

E				B 1 -
Safety Plane (HET)	Generated as of (05/07/2621 12/12			
. NO VAR (00/2)	Safety Plans Missing			
	58 58	308 * 🔍	362 * 🖈	416 *
HEF Martine	E server	Past Dee	vilo a 52%2*	Active 1004 Pediette
	12 Month Rollino Statistics			
	11.7%			
	Petter 1 SAG, Munice Unduid Schilly Plans			

At the top of the dashboard, click the Refresh button to refresh the Safety Plans metrics.

### MH Visits (HRF2)

To open the MH Visits dashboard, click the MH Visits (HRF2) option in the left column. The MH Visits dashboard shows the following metrics:

- in First 30 days of HRF
  - Less than 1 MH Visit 1st week HRF
  - Less than 2 MH Visits 2nd Week HRF
  - Less than 3 MH Visits 3rd Week HRF
  - Less than 4 MH Visits 22-30 days HRF
- 90 Day Rolling Historical Performance
  - At least 1 MH Visit by Week 1
  - At least 2 MH Visits by Week 2
  - At least 3 MH Visits by Week 3
  - At least 4 MH Visits by 30 Days
- 12 Month Rolling HRF2 SAIL Metric
  - HRF2 SAIL Metric Mental Health Visits

#### Figure 8: MH Visits Dashboard

In First 30 Days of HRF We forward (1997) We forward (1997) We forward (1997) We forward (1997) We forward (1997) We forward (1997) Day Rolling Historical Performance 10,00% All and 100 We forward (1997) 11,00% All and 100 We forward (1997) 12,00% All and 100 We forward (1997) 13,00% All and 13 Ber Vorward (1997) All and 10 We forward (1997) All a	nalyses **	Generalist 45.47 2007/2019 12:10	
err youtstall I we have a family with the set of the s	and the second second second		
1 0.0% 10 mart 1 Mir View 10 mart 1 Mir View	beit system	Lass Sam 2 Mel 1989 A Lass Sam 2 Mel 1989 A Lass Sam 2 Mel 1989 A Lass Sam 2 Mel 1989	
All heard 1 Mar Vietne 10 Vietne 1 10 Viet			r.
		Al land 1 Mir Vala Jay Yood 1 Jay Yood 1	

At the top of the dashboard, click Refresh to refresh the dashboard metrics.



### **PRF Reviews (HRF5)**

To view the PRF Reviews dashboard, click **PRF Reviews (HRF5)** in the left column. The PRF Reviews dashboard shows the following metrics:

- PRF Review Counts
  - HRF Reviews Coming Due
  - HRF Reviews Past Due
  - Active HRF Patients
- 12 Month Rolling Statistics
  - HRF5 SAIL Metric Flag Reviews
  - HRF5 SAIL Percentage Flag Reviews

#### Figure 9: PRF Reviews Dashboard

	-					= 1
natypes** Salary Pass (#RP1)	Generated as at \$5	672624 12-13 (mintain)				
Samey Plans (HEP2)	PRF Review	Counts				
inter filmonon (1987%)	20	0 * 🚬	402 *	$\bigcirc$	416 *	
HEF Worthhat	Z	Corrang Due	Part Det	P	Active (62" Publishs	
	12 Month Ro	Illing Statistics				
	20	-1.5 "	10.0% *			
	1	THE SAL MINE	HIPS SAIL Percentage Flag Reviews			

At the top of the dashboard, click Refresh to refresh the dashboard metrics.



### **HRF Workload**

The HRF Workload dashboard contains the following metrics:

- HRF Patients
  - HRF Patients @ Period Start
  - HRF Patients @Period End
  - HRF Additions
  - HRF Removals
- HRF Actions
  - HRF New Assignments
  - HRF Continuations
  - HRF Reactivations
  - HRF Inactivations
  - HRF Entered in Error

#### Figure 10: HRF Workload Dashboard

Balany Pases (mild 1) Balany Planes (mild 1) Met Value (http://b.	sourcest a operation a manage			**
PRP Decement (HRPS)			11° 📆	4 **
	HRF Actions	9 <sup>9</sup>		4 <sup>10</sup> 1907 insuffration

The HRF Workload can be filtered by date. At the top of the page, select the start and end dates and click **Refresh** to set the period for the metrics.



# Patients (HRF, PDE, REACH-VET)

From the Menu drop-down list, select **Patients (HRF, PDE, REACH-VET)**. The HRF, PDE, and REACH-VET Patients page opens.

1 201										m	4
All Patients Census PCMI Cover Sheet Workflow Monitor H HRF, PDE & REACH-N Add New PRF Assignment	HRF Info	SPSP Info RV Health I	Factors Appoi	ntments	No Show	s Cancellati	ons En	counters	Hospital Stays El	D Visits Contact I	nfo
Patient 🔺	LI-SSN4	DOB / Age / Gender	Homeiaas	HRF	PDE -	P05	RV -	INPT -	Ward/Rm/Bed 🛥	Admitted 🔺	LO
patient.	N-éanta_	goti / alja / gandat	Administers	hrt_	pdà	pos suo-gr	TRAICT	current	werd, nm, bed	adrotted	là
ACMPATIENT, SEVEN	A2233	07/08/1970 (51 M)	-	YES	ND;	1	NO	NO			1
CPRSPATIENT.DIGHT F	C0006	02/01/1955 (86 F)	-	YES	NO	-	NO	YES	ICUICOU 1-2	09/15/2014 16:20:00	- 14
CPRSPATIENT, ELEVEN M	C001T	QS/07/1980 (41 M)	-	YES	NO	-	ND	YES	3 MIKE	02/16/2005 14:52:45	ē.
CPRSPATIENT FOUR M	00004	(0/25/1954 (07 M)	-	YES	NO	÷	NO	YES	VOMIN VOMIN-14	10/08/2010 10:03.47	-14
FEEBASIS, EXCHT	F4899	02/11/1968 (53 F)		YES	NO		NÖ	ND			
SPM IN BEBEILIRMOV, EGHTHUNDSVNT	S0//76	09/08/1986 (36 P)	-	YES	NG	-	NO	NO.			
SPM IN BBBBURHOZC, FORTY FOUR	\$3762	09/28/1923 (98 M)	-	YES	ND	-	NO	NO:			
SPM IN BOBBMEWTUR, FIVE KUNDSIXT	\$8605	12/28/2005 (15 F)	-	YES	NÓ	-	NÖ	NO			
SPM-IN-BBBBRJVFPM,ONE/IUNDNINTY	S1127	05/11/1962 (29 F)	-	YES	NO	-	NO	NO.			
SPM-IN-SEBCRIDNZTZ TWOHUNDNINTY		(09/20/1925 (93 F)		YES	MO	_	NO	NO			

The HRF, PDE, & REACH-VET Patients table contains the following data:

- Patient name
- LI-SSN4
- DOB/Age/Gender
- Homeless
- HRF status
- PDE status
- PDE-Sub-group
- RV (REACH-VET status)
- INPT (current inpatient status)
- Ward/Rm/Bed
- Admitted
- · LOS Days

v1.0 User Manual

- In ED
- ED Location

These data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

#### Figure 12: Filter Options

The patients can be shown according to: Cover Sheet, or by Workflow Monitor, HRF Info, SPSP Info, RV Health Factors, Appointments, No Shows, Cancellations, Encounters, Hospital Stays, ED Visits, or Contact Info.

#### **Figure 13: Patient Listing Options**

Cover Sheet Workflow Monitor HRF Info SPSP Info RV Health Factors Appointments No Shows Cancellations Encounters Hospital Stays ED Visits Contact Info

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 14: Group by Options



Above the Group By options, is the **Add New PRF Assignment** option. For steps to add a new PRF Assignment, go to "Add New PRF Assignment" on page 62.

# **HRF** Patients

From the Menu drop-down list, select HRF Patients. The HRF Patients tracking table opens.

#### Figure 15: HRF Patients Page

		10 C							
HRF Patients (200)									
Add New PRF Assignment									
	V S Dependiti	£ Columni Al	& Charlins 0	Series & Denn					
Filter:	*	*							
Patient	Assignment Dat	Flag Days -	Naview Data	Days To Review Due	Last Action	Last Action Date	Land Action Linked TRJ Note	Owner Sila .	
putand	everigenment state	the days	review paths_	days to start ravins_	last actors .	and action data climat	last actors insud its rols.	patie 10c.	Г
TENIS.DOW	CA19800000 ++ 45/03	370	00/11/2/2010 00:00:00	FAST DUE (254 days late)	CONTINUE	(7713-21911 12 20 48	YES	MING ALEANY	T
PREPADENT/CLOVEN N	54/170000 10 32 37	270	08/11/2020 00:00:00	PALET DUE (254 days tabl)	CONTINUE	011130000122-07-40	105	VINC ALBANY	ĥ
PREPARENT/FOLIP M	0403/3925 16.41.55	383	67/11/2020 00:00:00	FILST DUE (255 days integ	CONTINUE	MARKENING WARRAN	125	WANT ALDANY	
OMPATIENTSEVEN	05040001011115220	997	00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-	PAST DUE (253 days tale)	NEW ASSIGNMENT	05/04/2520 11 53/20	YES	URMCALBANY	
PM-OP-BRHRVTRLFM, FIFTYNINE	13013000 1623.57	385	00.05/2000 00.00.00	PATT DUE (321 days late)	CONTINUE	04/06/2020 10 58 17	VES	WHIC ALBANY	1
PN OF BEHOP/CITIC TWOILINDTWITY	000100011529.27	396	25/05/0120 00:06:00	FILST DUE (352 Gays Labe)	CONTINUE	0406222011018142	VTS	VILICALDANY	
PROATIENTED OF T	04032525 10.22-31	383	d7/02/2003-00.00-00	PAST DUE (294 days late)	CONTINUE	04/03/2020 (8:12-13	NO	VINCALBANY	
PM-OP-BBHGNBJWTZ,FIFTYONC	10101000115-20.01	386	01/29/2020 00:00:00	PAST DUE (257 days late)	NEW ADDIGNALDNT	200100001528.51	MD	VANC ALBANY	l
Phrop Bandcorpowninichundsinit	05/01/2021 10:27:56	1880	01/24/2520 05:00:00	PILIT DUE (237 days tale)	NEW ASSIGNMENT	0301/2020 15:27:58	10	WHAT ALDANY	1
PN OP SS FLOUR L FORTH NOWNET	02010/02515/27.24	38	01/29/2001 00:00:00	PAST DUE (257 days late)	NEW ASSIGNMENT	03/01/0120 15 27.24	40	VAME ALBANY	l
PN OP SSIFT, WSTFOLD UNDFORT	00010000162630	38	00/09/2000 00:00:00	PAST DUE (237 days late)	NEW ABSIGNMENT	03/01/0000 15 28 50	MD	VAME ALBANY	1
PM OF SELETEMPOC THROUNDFORT	2010/12/2011 12:20:15	346	06/29/2020 00:00:00	PAST DUE (257 days late)	NEW ASSIGNMENT	03/01/2020 16:26 15	NO	SIMIC AGENNY	1
PM OF SSHOELO ID TWO HUNCED ITY	0301012314.25.40	396	derojerzania dariak-da	PAST DUE (297 days late)	NEW ASSIGNMENT	03/31 0100 15 25.40	100	VHMC ALBANY	1
PM-OP-BBIORLTONE FIVEHUNDTWEV	13010000 15.25.07	-	00.099/000 00.00.00	PAST DUE (257 days late)	NEW ASSIGNMENT	00/010/000 15 25-07	NO.	VARIE ALBANY	l
PSI-OP BEIKPEVPRP3CVPRUNDNIT	0001220115.24.23	386	01/29/2020 00:00:00	FALST DUE (257 days late)	NEW ASSIGNMENT	4501/2020 15:24:55	ND .	VILLE ALBANY	1
PM OP BBHETTOTRESCVIPIENDBVNT	100100211923.24	385	05/09/2120 00:00:00	PAST DUE (297 days late)	NEW ASSIGNMENT	03/31/2020 15 20:04	ND	VANC ALBANY	l
PM-OP BB/BOCCVTD 3/CVN ANOFIFT	0301000152248	386	CM/29/2020 00:00:00	PALST DUE (257 days late)	NEW ASSIGNMENT	03/31/2020 15/22 49	MD.	VINC ALBANY	
PM OF BEHERLOPPED OF THE MOTION	03/01/04/24 16:22:11	384	0102942020 01.00.00	PAST DUE (297 days take)	NEW ASSIGNMENT	41/3120201622-11	10	WARE ALBANY	l
	and the second second second	1.000	As many spinster, or	the set of all they down had a	Alleria a complete market	and may increase and may not		CARGE STRAND.	10

This table provides the following patient information:

- Patient
- · Assignment Date
- Flag Name
- · Flag Days
- · Review Date
- · Days to Review Due
- Last Action
- Last Action Date
- Last Action Linked TIU Note
- Owner Site
- · Originating Site

These data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

Figure 16: Filter Options

All Patients Census PCMM Wards R



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

#### Figure 17: Filter HRF Patient Options

Filter:	*	~				
Patieni	Asseption (Liala Asseption (Liala / Line	Dat 🛥	Flag Days 🕳	Review Date		
patter	Days Secsi Last Actini Days To Havley Die	date	Tiag daya	review date		
FEEBA	File Skyle	1.45,03	370	08/11/2020 00:00:00		
OPRSE	r seg Silanza Least Arciter	0.32.37	370	06/11/2020 00:00:00		
OPRSF	Last Adden Links ( 10ms Last Adden Links) 101 Note	6.41.35	383	07/11/2020 00:00:00		
ACMP/	Originaling Site Olimar Site	1,53,20	352	08/02/2020 00:00:00		
SPM-C	Patient Review Date	5.23.57	386	06/05/2020 00:00:00		
one on	(III) Note IEN (Last Action)	E AD AT	1000			

The filter options are:

- Assignment Date
- Assignment Date / Time
- Days Since Last Action
- Days to Review Due
- Flag Days
- Flag Names
- Flag Status
- Last Action
- Last Action Date / Time
- Last Action Linked TIU Note
- Originating Site
- Owner Site
- Patient
- Review Date
- TIU Note IEN (Last Action)

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings,** and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 18: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 👻 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🕱 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🍁 Settings 🛓 Export

Above the Group By options, is the **Add New PRF Assignment** option. For steps to add a new PRF Assignment, go to "Add New PRF Assignment" on page 62.



### **PDE Patients**

From the Menu drop-down list, select PDE Patients. The PDE Patients Follow Up Visit Report opens.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

#### Figure 19: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All**, **Collapse All**, **Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

These data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

#### Figure 20: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 😵 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 🛧 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the Filter fields above the table.

#### Figure 21: PDE Patients

and the second se			b.				
PDE Patients F	ollow Up V	isit Report					
Group By: He Grouping	~	¥ Expendit ¥	Collare (d. C)	arfilles <b>Q</b> S	ing \$ 500	r	
Filter:		¥ .	•				
							_
Patient	· PDE Group	· POE Sub-Group	· Discharge Onteil. ·	Days Since D/C -	. Length of Stay	Discharging Specialty	- Ward At Discharge
		and the second second second second	and the second second	and the second se	and the second second		
busicity.	pain group.	ben harte-	Gradier ge carto Dres	1	angs of cay-	th participy.	week at disative pe
	bige Burrity	A REAL PROPERTY AND A REAL		1	-	No. of Concession, Name	
prom-	bige Burrity	A REAL PROPERTY AND A REAL		1	-	No. of Concession, Name	
- Ankozos (3 PDE Pasari	bige Burrity	Equ Tairta	unanje pe uno tres.	anto inter de	langth of casy-	de paperintity.	No. of Academic
- Ankozos (3 PDE Pasari	bige Burrity	Equ Tairta	unanje pe uno tres.	anto inter de	langth of casy-	de paperintity.	No. of Academic
- ATAXXXX (3 PDE Passed	pile group. Destarget) f	ie Ben Bank <sup>2</sup>	onujer je one treu. 04/14/2020 13/37/14	78.	langth of casy-	de Journally -	GEN MED

There are three PDE Patient Follow Up pages: Visit Report, Qualifying Inpatients, and Discharge Information. Click the buttons above the page title to view the different information.



### **REACH-VET Patients**

From the Menu drop-down list, select **REACH-VET Patients**. The REACH-VET Workflow Monitor page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

#### Figure 22: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the Group By drop-down list above the table. Further options include: Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings, and Export.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 23: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🌣 Collapse All 👌 Clear Fillers 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the Filter fields above the table.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. saves your custom table order.

auto-

#### Figure 24: REACH-VET Patients

=				ш.
All Patients Census Workflow Menitor Ca	s DPCMM DWards Raffeen			
REACH-VET W	orkflow Monitor			
Group By: 4 Small	V & Tomat & page 4 & particul 0	time & text		
Filter	· ·			
Patient	Arknowledgement Summation	Care Protation Summittee	Provider Outreach Summation	Velenan Pollow-Up Summation
painet."	a factor of the second s	per partemple.	plant and	Minese Jamentine
· Wespecified ONTHERED	VET Passenti			
	Continues Acceptor, YEP (FCALMON (TVO) - 09/10/2001 (4:00:00- Provide Academic NC)	Provider Evaluation Sex Comparent	President Guldstauth Mart Component	Provent Knime op Ville General Ref Co
ADMISSION THE	Construint Acceptor, YES (CPRSPW/SICIAN, CNE) - (W05/2020-00/22 00) Printee Acceptor, NO	Provider Evaluation Net, Completing	Provider Gultrauch Nat Competitiel	Provident Facility and Will Videous Nati G
Datrit-	Constantin Accepted, YES (CPROPHYSICIAN ONE) - 0402/2009 15:14:00 Princler Accepted NO	Provider Qualitation Net Comparised	Provine Galerage Red Computed	Provider Trainway Will Velesas Nat G
BMP.	Convenienter Acceptient: NO Proviner Accepting: NO	Frontier Evaluation Not Competent	Provider Dutristett Not Companied	Provider Follow-up With Veletae No. G

To see the REACH-VET Patients care summary page, click the **Care Summation Report** button above the page title.



# **C-SSRS Workflow Monitor**

From the Menu drop-down list, select C-SSRS Workflow Monitor. The Positive C-SSRS Workflow Monitor page opens.

Figure 25: Positive C-SSRS Workflow Monitor

						-				
All Patients Census PC	MM 🗆 Wa	ards 01/01/202	1	05/06	2021	Refr	esh To	oday I L	ast 7 Days   Last 3	0 Days
Positive C-SSRS Workflow Mon	itor All C	SSRS Administr	ations							
Positive C-SSRS Wo	rkflow	Monitor								
						-				
Pationt -	LI-SSH4 -	C-19 Sistus	HRF -	PDE DOX	PDE-SG	RV -	INPT -	In ED -	date/dime given	Same Day CSRE
FBCSAPC MKRTRN	E1777	Not Tested	YES	NO	-	NO	NO	NO	03/10/2021 15:32:53	- 4
									1.000	
CLISPTICLIE	C1233	Not Testind	NO	NO	-	NŐ	NO	NÖ	00/09/2021 12:56 17	- 4
		Carlo London D.		-		100		-	and the second second	
SPMPATIENTEIGHT	56008	Not Tested	NO	NO		YES	NO	YES	01/28/2021 09:32:17	- 4
		100 00000	-	1			100			
SPMFATIENTEIGHT	S6006	Not Testing	NO	NO		VEA	NO.	YES	01/25/2021 09:55 10	- A
SPMPATIENT ONESIXTY	S5160	Not Tested	YES	NO		YES	NO	NO	01/18/2021 22:54:00	- 4
							1			
SPM IN BELINZNRIBR, SEVN NUNDFIFT	54255	Not Tested	NO	NO	1	NO	YES	NO	01/18/2021 18:51:40	- 4
SPMPATIENT.ONEPIETYTHREE	55153	Not Tested	NG	NO	-	YES	NO	ND	01/16/2021 15:32.45	- 4
SPMPATIENT, ONE FIFTY THREE	\$5153	Not Testeci	NO	NO	-	YES	NO	NO	01/18/2021 15:30:23	- 🔺
		12							1.00	
	1	Not Testind	VES	NO		YES	NO	YES	01/08/2021 08:47:49	- 4

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

#### Figure 26: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All**, **Collapse All**, **Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 27: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 🕸 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table. You can also filter by date range using the date fields at the top of the page.



To view the C-SSRS Administrations, click the All C-SSRS Administrations button above the page title.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

To view a patient's C-SSRSMH Instrument Administration, click the patient in the table. The C-SSRSMH Instrument Administration page opens. View the Administration Detail and the Questions and Responses. Click **Done** to return to the PHQ-9 Item 9 Administrations page.

### Patient Data Included in Positive C-SSRS Workflow Monitor Table

The following patient data is included in the C-SSRS Workflow Monitor Table:

- Patient
- LI-SSN4
- C-19 Status
- HRF
- PDE
- PDE-SG
- RV
- INPT
- In ED
- Date/Time Given
- Same Day CSRE
- Time to CSRE Hours
- SPSP within 3 Days
- ED Visit Same Day
- Same Day ED Visit Disposition

These data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. This order is auto-saved. Use the **Settings** icon to add or remove columns as applicable to your workflow.

### Patient Data Included in All C-SSRS Administrations

- Patient
- Date/Time Given
- Admin #
- Positive
- Administered By
- Is Complete
- Signed
- Ordered By
- Date Saved
- Location

These data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. This order is auto-saved. Use the **Settings** icon to add or remove columns as applicable to your workflow.



# PHQ-9 Item 9 Administrations

From the Menu drop-down list, select **PHQ-9 Item 9 Administrations**. The PHQ-9 Item 9 Administrations page opens.

Figure 28: PHQ-9 Item 9 Administrations

				_				
PCMM Wards	01/01/2021		05/06/2021	Refresh	Today   La	st 7 Days I Last 3	0 Days	
ministrations				-				
ministrations								
Date/Time Given -	Admin #	Positive -	Administered By -	la Complete	signed -	Ordened By	Date Saved	Location
	admin #.	posilive_	edministered by	leComplete	signed	onsmedBy	dats saved	Jocillos
03/16/2021 15:36.11	100441	YES	CPRSPHYSICIANX	Ye	Na	CRRSPHYSICIANLIKT	03/10/2021 15:38:34	242
03/10/2021 15:41:32	100447	YES	CPRSPINSICIANI, KT	Yes	No.	CPRSPHYSICIAN.KT	03/10/2021 15:41:33	242
03/09/2021 09:20:06	100438	YES	CPRSPHYSICIAN.KT	Yes:	tiez	CPRSPHYSICIAN.KT	03/09/2021 09:21:41	AUDIOLOGY
01/18/2021 16 44.47	100432	YES	CPRSPHYSICIAN.KT	Y=	Ma	CPRSPWYSICIAN.KT	01/16/2021 16:44.47	ANNE
01/16/2021 16:41:36	100431	YES	CPRSPHYSICIAN.KT	Yes .	Yes	CPRSPHYSICIANLKT	01(18/2021 16:41:38	NNE
01/15/2021 15/32-56	100429	-	CPRSPHYSICIANURT	Ve	No	CPRSPHYSICIAN.KT	01/18/0021 18:32:67	ANNE.
	Data/Time Given         Image: Control of Con	Data/Time Given         Admin #           cataktime given         Edmin #           03/10/2021 15:36:11         100447           03/10/2021 15:41:32         100442           03/06/2021 15:41:32         100442           03/06/2021 15:41:32         100442           03/06/2021 15:41:32         100443           01/18:2021 16:41:33         100432	Data/Time Groun         Admin #         Positive           catinities groun         admin #         positive           03/10/2021 15:36:11         100441         YES           03/10/2021 15:36:12         2004427         YES           03/10/2021 15:37:32         100438         YES           03/09/2021 16:41:32         100438         YES           01/18/2021 16:41:33         100438         YES           01/18/2021 16:41:33         100431         YES	Data/Time Given         Admin #         Positive         Administrationed By           codinitine given         admin #         positive         Administered By           codinitine given         admini #         positive         Administered By           03/10/2021 15:38.11         100441         YES         CPRSPHYSICANAKT           03/10/2021 15:41:32         100447         YES         CPRSPHYSICANAKT           03/09/2021 09:20:06         100438         YES         CPRSPHYSICANAKT           01/18/2021 16:44:47         100432         YES         CPRSPHYSICANAKT           91/18/2021 16:41:38         100431         YES         CPRSPHYSICANAKT	Data/Time Given         Admin d         Positive         Adminictured By         In Complete           data/time given         admin d         positive         adminishered By         In Complete           data/time given         admin d         positive         adminishered By         In Complete           03/10/2021 15.35.11         100447         YES         CPRSPHYSICANUKT         Yes           03/10/2021 15.41.32         100447         YES         CPRSPHYSICANUKT         Yes           03/06/2021 09.20.06         100438         YES         CPRSPHYSICANUKT         Yes           01/18/2021 16.44.47         100432         YES         CPRSPHYSICANUKT         Yes           01/18/2021 16.41.38         100431         YES         CPRSPHYSICANUKT         Yes	DataTime Given         Admin d         Positive         Administered By         Is Complete         Signed           dataTime given         idmin d         positive         Administered By         Is Complete         Signed           03/10/2021 15.35.11         00441         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANURT         Yes         Na           03/10/2021 15.41.32         100447         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANURT         Yes         Na           03/06/2021 09.20.06         100438         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANURT         Yes         Na           03/16/2021 16.41.36         100437         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANURT         Yes         Na           03/16/2021 16.41.36         100438         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANURT         Yes         Na           01/16/2021 16.41.36         100431         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANURT         Yes         Na	Data/Time Given         Admin d         Positive         Adminichered By         Is Complete         Signed         Ordered By           datistime given         edminickered By         edminickered By         Is Complete         signed         Ordered By           03/10/2021 15.36.11         100447         YES         CPRSPHYSICANUKT         Yes         Na         CPRSPHYSICANUKT           03/10/2021 15.41.32         100447         YES         CPRSPHYSICANUKT         Yes         Na         CPRSPHYSICIANUKT           03/10/2021 15.41.32         100447         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANUKT         Yes         Na         CPRSPHYSICIANUKT           03/16/2021 15.41.32         100447         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANUKT         Yes         Na         CPRSPHYSICIANUKT           03/16/2021 15.41.32         100438         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANUKT         Yes         Na         CPRSPHYSICIANUKT           01/18/2021 16.41.38         100431         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANUKT         Yes         Na         CPRSPHYSICIANUKT	Data/Time Given         Admin #         Positive         Administrationed By         Is Complete         Signed         Ondered By         Ode Served           datafitms given         datmin #         positive         datminitared by         is Complete         Signed         Ondered By         Ode Served           03/10/2021 15:38.11         100447         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANUXT         Yes         Na         CPRSPHYSICIANUXT         03/10/2021 15:41:33           03/10/2021 15:41:32         100447         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANUXT         Yes         Na         CPRSPHYSICIANUXT         03/10/2021 15:41:33           03/09/2021 15:41:32         100447         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANUXT         Yes         Na         CPRSPHYSICIANUXT         03/10/2021 15:41:33           03/09/2021 15:41:32         100447         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANUXT         Yes         Na         CPRSPHYSICIANUXT         03/10/2021 15:41:33           03/09/2021 16:20:06         100438         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANUXT         Yes         Na         CPRSPHYSICIANUXT         03/09/2021 06:21:64:47           01/18/2021 16:41:38         100437         YES         CPRSPHYSICIANUXT         Yes         Na         CPRSPHYSICIANUXT         01/18/2021 16:41:38

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

#### Figure 29: Filter Options

All Patients Census CPCMM Wards Refresh

If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All**, **Collapse All**, **Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 30: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 👻 Expand All 🌣 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌼 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table. You can also filter by date range using the date fields at the top of the page.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

Patient data included in the table is: Patient, Date/Time Given, Admin #, Administered By, Is Complete, Signed, Ordered By, Date Saved, and Location.



To view a patient's C-SSRSMH Instrument Administration, click the patient in the table. The C-SSRSMH Instrument Administration page opens. View the Administration Detail and the Questions and Responses. Click **Done** to return to the PHQ-9 Item 9 Administrations page.



### **Community Care Documentation**

From the Menu drop-down list, select **Community Care Documentation**. The Community Care Documentation page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

#### Figure 31: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the Group By drop-down list above the table. Further options include: Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings, and Export.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 32: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Expand All 🌣 Collapse All 🕸 Clear Filters 🍄 Settings 🕹 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table. You can also filter by date range using the date fields at the top of the page.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

#### Figure 33: Community Care Documentation

=	1 20					
		PCMM □ Wards 02/01/2021	05/18/2021	🗎 Refresh	Today   Last 7 Days   Last 30 Days	
Patient +	Reference Date/	TIU Document Type	Stature 🔺	Author or Dictator	Hospital Admission 🔸	
patient.	invierance date/time	tux obcument type	etatus	sumor i dicatator	asmitted	
	03/10/2021 06:00.00	COMMUNITY CARE COORDINATION PLAN	COMPLETED	PGM, PHYSONE		
	03/10/2021 07:55:00	COMMENTLY CARE COORDINATION PLAN	COMPLETED	PGM/PHYSONE		
	05/09/2021 15:04:00	COMMUNITY CARE DOORDINATION PLAN	COMPLETED	POMPHYSONE	-	
	03/0//2021 15:00:00	COMMUNITY CARE COORDINATION PLAN	COMPLETED	PCM.PHYSONE	YES	

The Community Care Documentation table provides the following data by default:

- · Patient Name
- Reference Date/Time
- TIU Documentation Type
- Status
- · Author or Dictator
- Hospital Admission

Click a row in the table to see the Note for the patient. Click **Done** to return to the Community Care Documentation page.



### Comprehensive Suicide Risk Evaluations – CSREs

From the Menu drop-down list, select **Comprehensive Suicide Risk Evaluations** – **CSREs**. The Comprehensive Suicide Risk Evaluations – CSREs page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

#### Figure 34: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All**, **Collapse All**, **Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

#### Figure 35: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 👻 🌣 Expand All 🌣 Collapse All 🛧 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table. You can also filter by date range using the date fields at the top of the page.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 36: Comprehensive Suicide Risk Evaluations – CSREs

li Pati	ents Census D	PCMM 🗆 Wards 02/01/2021 📋 0	5/18/2021	E Refresh	Today   La	st 7 Days   Last 30 D	Jays	
omp	rehensive Su	icide Risk Evaluations - CS	SREs (2	4)				
tiont -	Reference Date/	TIU Document Type 🛶	Status -	Author or Dictator -	Alert SPC -	Event Type Atlampt	Plan With Ideation -	Inter
attent_	reference data/time	Bu document type	status	subor ( disatelor	siert spic	errard: type attempt	plan with ideation	Inler
	03/11/2021 12:59:00	COMPREHENSIVE SUICIDE RISK EVALUATION	COMPLETED	PCM.PHYSONE	-	-	-	۳.
	03/11/2021 12:55:00	COMPREHENSIVE SUICIDE RISK EVALUATION	COMPLETED	PCM PHYSONE	-	-	YES	F.
	03/11/2021 12:50:00	COMPREHENSIVE SUICIDE RISK EVALUATION	COMPLETED	PCM/PHYSONE	-	-	÷	
	05/11/2021 12:45:00	COMPREHENSIVE SUICIDE RISK EVALUATION	COMPLETED	PCM.PHYSONE	-	1	YER	
	63/11/2021 12:41:60	COMPREHENSIVE SUICIDE RISK EVALUATION	COMPLETED	PCM.PHYSONE	-	-	r	
	03/11/2024 12:38:00	COMPREHENSIVE SUICIDE RISK EVALUATION	COMPLETED	PCM.PWYSONE	YES	-	÷	
	03/11/2021 12:29:00	COMPREHENSIVE SUICIDE RISK EVALUATION	COMPLETED	PCMPHVSONE				-

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. saves your custom table order.

auto-



The Comprehensive Suicide Risk Evaluations table provides the following data by default:

- Patient Name
- Reference Date/Time
- TIU Documentation Type
- Status
- Author or Dictator
- Alert SPC
- Event Type Attempt
- Plan With Ideation
- Attempt With Injury
- Acute Risk
- Chronic Risk

Click a row in the table to view the Note for the patient. Click **Done** to return to the Comprehensive Suicide Risk Evaluations – CSREs page.



# **HRF Justification Document**

From the Menu drop-down list, select **HRF Justification Document**. The High Risk Flag (HRF) Justification Notes page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

#### Figure 37: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 38: Group by Options



To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table. You can also filter by date range using the date fields at the top of the page.

#### Figure 39: High Risk Flag (HRF) Justification Notes

E Iconic I	Data   🏖 Populatio	on Health Manager™						-
		CMM □ Wards 02/01/2021	Refres	h Today Last	7 Daya 🕴 l	.ast 30 Days		
Patient -	Reference Date/	TIU Document Type	Subject -	Visit Location	Service -	Status -	Author or Dictator	•
patient_	reference date/time	Nu document type	subject_	vielt location	service_	status	suther/dicatator.	
	05/04/2021 13:25:00	PATIENT RECORD FLAG CATEGORY I HIGH RISK FOR SUICIDE		MENTAL HEALTH 1	MEDICINE	COMPLETED	PCM, PHYSONE	i
	05/04/2021 13 16:00	PATIENT RECORD FLAG CATEGORY ( - HIGH RISK FOR SUICIDE		MENTAL HEALTH 1	MEDICINE	COMPLETED	POMPHYSONE	
	05/04/2021 13:05:00	PATIENT RECORD FLAG CATEGORY ( HIGH RISK FOR SUICIDE		MENTAL HEALT(1)	MEDICINE	COMPLETED	PCM, PHYSONE	
	04/28/2021 13:30:39	PATIENT RECORD FLAG CATEGORY I - HIGH RISK FOR SUICIDE		22 RADIOLOGY MAIN	MEDICINE	COMPLETED	PCM, PHYSDNE	1
	04/14/2021 14:57:40	PATIENT RECORD PLAG CATEGORY I - HIGH RISK FOR SUICIDE		242	MEDICINE	COMPLETED	PCM, P/IVSTWD	
-			1			-		*

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

The HRF Justification Notes table provides the following data:

- Patient Name
- Reference Date/Time
- TIU Documentation Type



- Subject
- Visit Location
- Service
- Status
- Author or Dictator
- Signature Date/time

To view the PRF note, click the patient's row in the table. To return to the HRF Justification Notes page, click **Done**.



## **No Show Outreach Documentation**

From the Menu drop-down list, select **No Show Outreach Documentation**. The No Show Outreach Documentation page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

#### Figure 40: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the Group By drop-down list above the table. Further options include: Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings, and Export.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

Figure 41: Group by Options



To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table. You can also filter by date range using the date fields at the top of the page.

#### Figure 42: No Show Outreach Documentation

=	<b>2</b> 0		ñ						III 1
All Patie	ents 🗆 Census 🗆 P	CMM Wards	02/01/2021	05/18/2021	e R	efresh To	day   Last 7 Days	Last 30 Days	
No Sh	ow Outreach	Documentat	ion (4)						
Patient -	Reference Date/ 🔺	TIU Document Type	· Subject ·	Viell Location 🔺	Service -	Status 🔺	Author or Dictator +	Signature DeleVT	
Patient -	Reference Date/	TIU Document Type the obscument type.		Viell Location 🔺	service	status 🔺	Author or Diciator	Signature Date/T	
			nubject.		sierytos		sumor i dicatator		
Patient -	remencie data/orne	to document type.	Nubject.	mait location	siervice	etatus COMPLETED	sumor i dicatator	eignature date i tima	

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.



The No Show Outreach Documentation table provides the following data:

- Patient Name
- Reference Date/Time
- TIU Documentation type
- Subject
- Visit Location
- Service
- Status
- Author or Dictator
- Signature Date/Time

To view the Now Show Follow Up note, click the patient's row in the table. To return to the No Show Outreach Documentation page, click **Done**.



### Suicide Behavior and Overdose Reports

From the Menu drop-down list, select Suicide Behavior and Overdose Reports. The Suicide Behavior and Overdose Reports – SBORs page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

#### Figure 43: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the Group By drop-down list above the table. Further options include: Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings, and Export.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 44: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 👻 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👁 Clear Filters 🏚 Settings 🛃 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table. You can also filter by date range using the date fields at the top of the page.

#### Figure 45: Suicide Behavior and Overdose Reports – SBORs

=	20									H 1
All Patie	nts Census DF	CMM Wards	02/01/2021	<b>(</b> 08	5/18/2021	Refresh	Today   Last 7 Da	ys 🕴 Last 30 Day	5	
Suicide	e Behavior an	d Overdos	e Reports	s - SB	ORs (1)					
Patient -	Relamince Date/ 🔺	TIU Document Type			Statua —	and the second second second	Sulcide Attempt		Event injury 🗕	Mathod 1
Putting_	reference data/come. 02/19/2021 13:46:00	SUICIDE BEHWAOR		E REPORTS	SUBJEL	Author ( disabilition PPLUSER, SPM AD		event auroane	event sojury	-
					1					
+										

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. saves your custom table order. The SBORs table provides the following data:

- · Patient Name
- Reference Date/Time
- TIU Documentation type
- Status
- Author or Dictator
- Suicide Attempt
- Event Outcome
- · Event Injury
- Method Type
- On VA Property

v1.0 User Manual auto-

#### • Within 7 Days Of D/C

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown. Additional data columns available include:

- Amended By
- Amendment Signed Date/Time
- Cosignature Date/Time
- Cosigned By
- Event Status
- Expected Cosigner
- Prep Only
- Reference Date
- Related Visit Health Factors
- Service
- Signature Date/Time
- Signed by
- Subject
- TIU Document IEN
- Visit Health Factors
- Visit Location

To view the SBOR note, click the patient's row in the table. To return to the SBOR page, click **Done**.



### Suicide Prevention Safety Plans

From the Menu drop-down list, select Suicide Prevention Safety Plans. The Suicide Prevention Safety Plans – SPSPs page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

#### Figure 46: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All**, **Collapse All**, **Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 47: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 👻 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👁 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 差 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table. You can also filter by date range using the date fields at the top of the page.

Figure 48: Suicide Prevention Safety Plans - SPSPs

	1 20	M.						
		CMM □Wards 02/01/2021 Safety Plans - SPSPs	■ 05/18/2 (30)	2021 🗂 Refr	ash Today I	Last 7 Days 🕧 La	est 30 Days	
ent -	Retorance Date/		Status -	Author or Dictator	Optoid Access	Firearm Access	Safety Planning Rafused	Vetera
dient_	mienence datavome	tiu document type	status	autrior / dicetator	ripicid scares_	tirsum scoss	estely planning refused	veilers
	06/11/2021 13:57:16	SUICIDE PREVENTION SAFETY PLAN	COMPLETED	POM.PHYSTWO	-	-	-	112
	05110021135334	SUICIDE PREVENTION SAFETY PLAN	COMPLETED	PCM,PHYSTWO	-	-	-	
	05/07/2021 10:54:59	SUICIDE PREVENTION SAFETY PLAN	COMPLETED	SPM.PHYSTHREE	-	-	-	-
	05/07/2021 69:40:41	SUICIDE PREVENTION SAFETY PLAN	COMPLETED	SPM,PHYSTHREE	-	-	-	-
	05/06/2021 15.18.58	SUICIDE PREVENTION SAFETY PLAN	COMPLETED	POMPHYSTWO		-	-	
				l.				1 2

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. saves your custom table order. The SPSPs table provides the following data:

auto-

- · Patient Name
- Reference Date/Time
- TIU Documentation
- Status



- Author/Dictator
- Opioid Access
- Firearm Access
- Safety Planning Refused
- Veteran NOT Given Copy
- Naloxone Status
- Emergency Contact Needs Update

To view the Suicide Prevention Safety Plan note, click the patient's row in the table. To return to the SPSPs page, click **Done**.


# Suicide Risk Management Follow-up Notes

From the Menu drop-down list, select **Suicide Risk Management Follow-up Notes**. The Suicide Prevention Safety Plans – SPSPs page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

#### Figure 49: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 50: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 🔥 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛃 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table. You can also filter by date range using the date fields at the top of the page.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.



# **COVID-19 Patients**

From the Menu drop-down list, select COVID-19 Patients. The COVID-19 Patients – Active page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

#### Figure 51: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

#### Figure 52: Group by Options

Group By:	No Grouping	~	*	Expand All	*	Collapse All	4	Clear Filters	•	Settings	±.	Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table. You can also filter by date range using the date fields at the top of the page.

There are three patient-centric Covid-19 pages: Active C 19 Patients, Historical C 19 patients, and All C 19 Patients. There are also 8 health care repeated Covid-19 pages:

- Consults Covid-19 Consults
- Lab Results Covid-19 Laboratory Test Results
- Notes Covid-19 Notes
- Notes (SP) Covid-19 Suicide Prevention Notes
- Orders Covid -19 Orders
- Problem List Covid-19 Problem List Entries
- Visit Health Factors Covid-19 Visit Health Factors
- Visit ICD Diagnoses Covid-19 Visit ICD Diagnoses

#### Figure 53: Covid-19 Patients Page Options

Active C19 Patients Historical C19 Patients All C19 Patients II Consults Lab Results Notes Notes (SP) Orders Problem List Visit Health Factors Visit ICD Diagnoses

# Action Items

From the Menu drop-down list, select Action Items. The Active Action Items page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

#### Figure 54: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All**, **Collapse All**, **Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

Figure 55: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 😵 Expand All 🌣 Collapse All 🏩 Clear Filters 🏚 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the Filter fields above the table.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

There are two pages of Action Items: Active Action Items and Historical Action Items. Select the page with the buttons above the page title.

#### Figure 56: Active Action Items

		Contractor.					
Active Historical							
Active Action	Items (3)						
Add New Action Item	,						
Group By: No Groupin	ng	✓	e All 🧟 🕻	Sear Filters 🏟 Se	ttings 🛓 Exp	on	
Filter:		~ ~					
Patient 🕳	Is Completed	Text	Due 🕳	Census -	Completed	Completed By	Last Modified
patient	complete.	text	due	cansus .	complate,	completed by.	modified by
	-	Call Dr in other speciality for consult	04/20/2021	Documentation Test	NO.		
CPRSPATIENT.EIGHT F							
CPRSPATIENT.EIGHT F CPRSPATIENT.ONE M		call pt about appt	04/19/2021	Census SPM	NO		



## Add New Action Item

To add a new action item:

- 1. From the Active Action items page, click **Add new Action Item**. The Create New Action Items page opens.
- 2. Select a census from the list.
- 3. Select a case from the list.
- 4. In the **Text** field, enter the Action Item text.
- 5. In the **Due Date** field, select the due date for the action item.
- 6. Click Save, or Add To Do to add another action item.

#### Figure 57: Create Action Item Page

Create New Action	on Item(s)	×
Back		
Create Action Ite	em	
Patient: SPM-IN-B	CCJCRRPBH, TWNTYTHRE	
Census: Test Cens	us Synchronized	
Text:	This is a test action item.	
Due Date:	04/30/2021 🛗	
Add To Do		
		Save
		Cancel

The new action item is added to the Active Action Items table.



# Admissions (Current)

From the Menu drop-down list, select Admissions (Current). The Admissions page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

#### Figure 58: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All**, **Collapse All**, **Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

Figure 59: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 😵 Expand All 🌣 Collapse All 👁 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the Filter fields above the table.

#### Figure 60: Admissions page

= 120							1
All Patients Census PCMN		h.					
Admissions (6950) - Curr	rent						
Group By: Na Grouping	V S Expand All S	R Collapse All 🤷 G	Clear Filters 🏟 Settings	A Export			
Filter:	•	~					
Patient *	Admission Date/ 🔺	Admitted to Ward	Admitted to Rm/Bed 🕳	Diagnosis 🛥	Length of Stay Days	Entered By	
patient	admission dateitime	to mana	To hed	diagnosis.	langth of stay days	entend by	
XULN.XYH	04/05/2020 11:56:07	S WEST PSYCH	503-1	DEPRESSION	379	ROISTAFF, CHIEF O	13
ACMPATIENT,TWO	04/09/2020 11:46:55	5 WEST PSYCH	501-2	PSYCHOSIS	379	ROISTAFF, CHIEF O	11
SPM-OP-MDQBFVZHCL,NINEHUND	03/10/2020 20:14:16	WEST WING TROY		Psychosis	409	ROISTAFF, CHIEF O	
SPM-OP-MZTQLMZQWN,NINEHUNDEGHT	03/10/2020 20:13:42	WEST WING TROY	1	Psychosis	409	ROISTAFF, CHIEF O	
SPM-OP-TWNBRBZWBZ, SEVNHUNDFIFT	03/10/2020 20:13:09	WEST WING TROY		Psychosis	409	ROISTAFF, CHIEF O	
SPM-OP-HCQTTLJNPN, SIXHUNDTWLV	03/10/2020 20:11:28	WEST WING TROY	2	Psychosis	409	ROISTAFF, CHIEF O	110

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. saves your custom table order. The Admissions table contains the following data by default:

- · Patient Name
- Admission Date and Time
- · Admitted to Ward
- Admitted to Rm/Bed
- Diagnosis
- · Length of Stay Days
- Scheduled Admission
- · Type of Movement
- · Entered By Name

v1.0 User Manual auto-

# **Appointments**

From the Menu drop-down list, select Appointments. The Appointments page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

### Figure 61: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, or **Last 7 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 62: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The Appointments table is grouped by patient by default. The table provides the following data:

- Patient Name
- Start Date/Time
- Length
- Clinic Stop
- AMIS Stop Code
- MH Appointment
- Status
- Checked In
- Checked Out
- No Show
- Cancellation Reason
- Rebooked Date/Time
- Walk In



## Figure 63: Appointments Table

	2c		1			_						· 🖽 🛓
All Patients	Census OPCM	M D Ward	s 01/01/2021	B 05/08/	2021	Refresh Toda	y i Last 7 Days	Last 30 Day				
Group By: No Co	viama	¥ 8 0	spand Al 🕱 (	Colapse Al d C	Dear Filters 0	Setiops 🛦 Expo						
Filter:		~	~									
patient ·	start Date / Time 🔺	Length -	clinic st	AMES Stop	MH Appt	<ul> <li>Status</li> <li>abifus</li> </ul>	Checked in 4	Checked out	No Show	Canc	canculat	-
ACMPATIENT, TWO	0212/2021 06:00:00	30	AUDIOLOGY	203	NQ.	TOPICS	YES	VES	VTE	WE	_	1.00/13/20
CENTRATEN	02/12/2021 06:00:00	30	DENTAL	180	NO	NPATENT AP.	YES	YES	TE S	YES	WEATIER	02/12/20
CIEVOPATENT	01,042021 10:36:00	30	ALENOLOGY	203	NO	CANCELLED 8	_			VES	WEATHER	
MIABRIDGE PA	0*/25/2021 08:00:00	30	ALDIOLOGY	200	NO	CANCELLEDS				YES	WEATHER	
DIRUL TSUDWI	02/12/2021 14:60:00	30	OENTAL	180	NO	CANCELLED 8				VC S	WEATHER	
4	1		1		1	1						*

Click a patient row to open the Appointment Detail page. The page shows the Patient Identifiers, the Appointment data, Encounter Info, Visit Info, Visit Providers, and Related TIU Documents. Click **Done** to return to the Appointments page.



# **Appointment Cancellations**

From the **Menu** drop-down list, select **Appointment Cancellations**. The Appointment Cancellations page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

## Figure 64: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, or **Last 7 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 65: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🕹 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table. The Appointment Cancellations table is grouped by patient.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The table provides the following data:

- Patient Name
- Start Date/Time
- Length
- Clinic Stop
- AMIS Stop Code
- MH Appointment
- Status
- Cancel Date/Time
- Cancelled by User
- Cancellation Reason
- Rebooked Date/Time



			1							1
All Patients Cen	sus PCMM	Wards 0	1/01/2021	05/08/2021	E Ref	Today   Last	Days   Last 30	Days		
Appointment (	ancollation	c (2)								
Group By: No Group by			-	m Al & Com Fil						
Filter:		~	~	anya di camina		10 A 1000				
Petient -	start Date / TL 🔻	Lingh -	Cinic S	AMES Slop Code	MH Appl -	Status	Cancel Data /	Cancelled By User -	Carcellation Reason -	Reb
puttient	electrica.	langth	ensic elegt.	slop code	nit and	etatus.	parcal data ( Size	cancelled by	canoniation parente.	10
DIKUL TSUDWIN	02/12/2025 14:40:00	30	DENTAL	180	ND	CANCELLED BY PRTIENT	0312/2021 14:41:17	ROISTAFF, CHIEF O	WEATHER:	T
DATABRIDGE PATIENTSIX	01/26/2021 (06:00:00)	90	ALGIOLOGY	202	NO	CANCELLED BY PRIDENT	01/23/2021 07:16:58	ROISTAFF, CHIEF O	WEATHER	

#### Figure 66: Appointment Cancellations Table

These data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table.

Click a patient row to open the Appointment Detail page. The page shows the Patient Identifiers, the Canceled Appointment data, Encounter Info, Visit Info, Visit Providers, and Related TIU Documents. To return to the Appointment Cancellations page, click **Done**.



# **Appointment No Shows**

From the Menu drop-down list, select Appointment No Shows. The Appointment No Shows page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

#### Figure 67: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, or **Last 7 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 68: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The Appointment No Shows table is grouped by patient. The table provides the following data:

- Patient Name
- Start Date/Time
- Clinic Stop
- AMIS Stop Code
- MH Appointment
- No Show Date/Time
- No Show By User
- Rebooked Date/Time
- Has No Show F/U Day Zero
- No Show F/U Notes On Day Zero



20								III 🚣
All Patients Census		ards 01/01/2021 🗐	05/06/2021	Refiesh	Today   Last 7 Da	iys 1 Last 30 Days		
Group By: the Group By:		Expand All & Colonaria	A further	A Color	A fini			
Piller:		× ×	M Sentres					
Patient -	Start Date / Ti 🔻	Clinic Stop	AMIS Stop Code -	MH Appt -	No Show Cate / Time -	No Show Dy User -	Futbooked Cels / Time	Han No Show F/U Da
pattert	elar time	diantic ploto.	etop porta	rm appl	Int phone dolle Time	on show by	FRIEDER GERR / ROOM	une un soom An qui
ACMPATIENT, TWO	02/17/2021 10:00:00	AUDIOLOGY	203	NO	0217/2021 11 1238	ROISTAFF.ONEF D		-
Z-HUL_TSUDWI1	02112/0221 45:00:00	DENTAL.	-	NO	02/12/2021 14:36:47	ROISTAFF, DHIEF O		-
SPMPATIENT, ONEEIGHTEEN	01/22/2021 06-80-05	MENTAL HEALTH CLINIC - IND	502	YES	01/23/2021 04 15-63	ROISTAFF, DI IEF O		-
DLOOT,BHY	61/11/2021 09:08:00	MENTAL HEALTH CLINIC - IND	802	YES	611102021 Yolde #4	ROISTAFFICHEFO		-
	01/06/2021 09/00/00	MENTAL HEALTH CLINIC - IND	-	YES	010002021112355.007	ROISTNEE CHIEF O		

Figure 69: Appointment No Shows Table

Click a patient row to open the Appointment Detail page. The page shows the Patient Identifiers, the No Show Appointment data, Encounter Info, Visit Info, Visit Providers, and Related TIU Documents. To return to the Appointment No Shows page, click **Done**.



# **Consults**

From the Menu drop-down list, select Consults. The Consults page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

#### Figure 70: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, or **Last 7 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 71: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The Consults table shows the consults grouped by patient. the Consults table provides the following data:

- Patient Name
- LI SSN4
- Request Date/Time
- CID Date
- To Service
- From Location
- Urgency
- Attention
- CPRS Status
- Significant Findings
- Sending Provider
- Request Type



## Figure 72: Consults Table

All Patients Cer Consults (3)	isus 🗆 P(	CMM Wards 0	1/01/2021	商 05/08/2021 1	Refresh	Today   Last 7 Days	1 Last 30	Days		
Group By: No Grouping		♥ ¥ Expand	AI & G	skapse Al d Cear Fillon	Settings	A Experi				
Filter:		~	~							
Petlent 🖌 🔺	U \$584 -	Request Dat *	CID	To Service -	From Loc_ +	Urgency -	Attin	CPRS	Significa	Sending Provi
patient	1 9304	requiret duite/Brns	old date.	te minston	train location	urgiocy_	Wantitot.	epry Mater	Maxime	eencang prov
ACMPATIENT.EXGHT	A678¥	01/23/2023 07:46.04	01/22/2021	CARE COORDINATION H	MENTAL HEAL	GMRCURGENCY ROUTINE		PENDING		SPNLPHYSTH
SPMPATIENTEIGHTYSIK	58086	0XI01/2021 14:27.11	01/01/2021	COVID-19 TRANSFER TO	CARDIOLOGYS	GMRCURGENCY ROUTINE		COMPLETE		SPILPHYSTH
	\$5080	01/01/2021 11 01:00	01/01/2824	DOWD-19 TRANSFER TO	242:	GMRCURGENCY ROUTINE		PENDING		SPM.PHYSTH

Click a patient row to open the Consult Detail page. The page includes the following data: Patient Info, Consult data, Result Narrative, Reason for Request, Request Processing Activity, Related Order, and Related Order Dialog Responses. Click **Done** to return to the Consults page.



# **Discharges**

From the Menu drop-down list, select Discharges. The Discharges page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

#### Figure 73: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, or **Last 7 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 74: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table. The Discharges table shows patients discharged grouped by date. The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. auto-saves your custom table order. The table includes the following data:

- Patient Name
- Discharge Date and Time
- Admission Date and Time
- Length of Stay Days
- Ward at Discharge
- Diagnosis
- Type of Movement
- M.A.S. Movement Type



## Figure 75: Discharges Table

20							4
All Patients Census PCM	M - Wards 01/01	2021 @ 05/06/	2021 🗎 Refres	h Today   Last	7 Days   La	st 30 Days	
Discharges (126)							
Group By: No Grouping	👻 🎖 Expand Ali	🎗 Coilappe Al 👌	Deur Filters 🏟 Sellings	🛓 Export			
Filter:	~	*					
Patient 🔺	Discharge Date/	Admission Dale/ 🔺	Longth of Stay Days -	Ward at Discharge 🔺	Diagnosis 🔺	Type of Movement	M.A.S. MOVE
patient_	permesion statestime.	admission datarbine.	ida daya	to want	degnoste	type of movement.	maa mvmt
SPM-IN-BOONINU, JTNL, TWOHUND THRTY	05106/2021 16:26:11	02/23/2026 11:13:14	438.2	ALCOHOL.	1.1.1	REGULAR	REGULAR
SPM IN BOOGNUCLIF, SEVNHUNDNINT	05/06/2021 16:06.10	02/23/2920 09:16:20	438.3	ALCOHOL.	1	REGULAR	REGULAR
SPM IN BOONCWHORE SIXHUNDSIXTY	05/06/2021 15 50:06	02/23/2020 11 11 53	436.2	ALCOHOL		RÉGULAR	REGULAR

Click on a patient row to open the Patient Movement Detail page. The page contains the following information: Movement Info, Related Admission Movement, Same Admission Movements, Admission Patient Treatment File (PTF) Data, and Admission Movement Associated TIU Documents. To return to the Discharge page, click **Done**.



# ED Visits

From the Menu drop-down list, select ED Visits. The ED Visits page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

#### Figure 76: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, or **Last 7 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 77: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👁 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table. The Discharges table shows patients discharged grouped by date.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The table includes the following data:

- Patient Name
- Brief ID
- Arrived Date/Time
- Departed Date/Time
- Disposition
- Complaint
- Tracking Area
- Location
- Comment
- Physician Assigned
- Resident Assigned
- Nurse Assigned
- Institution



≡   <b>2</b> c										III (1
All Patients 🗇 Census	PCMM	UWards 01/01/20	21 首 05/08	/2021 🗎	Refresh To	oday   Last 7 Days	Last 30 Day	5		
ED Visits (8)										
Group By: No Gessiping		Expand All 3	Collapse All	Cienc Filters	Battings 🛓 E	xport				
Filter:		¥ .	•							
Patient	Brief ID 🔺	Antived	Departed	Disposition 🔺	Complaint -	Tracking Area 🔺	Location	Commi +	Physict +	Resident
patient	Il sen4	arrived	departed	disposition	complaint_	tracking anar	location	CONTRACT	m#/60.	(resident)
CHEMOPATIENTSIKTEEN	-2222	02/24/2021 10:35:00	02/24/2021 10:35:00	edp.acultures3	chest paint	Emergency Department		lend	PCMPII	PCM.P .
BHYNGDSTKRUDLAIHWHYNLYS	B1022	02/11/2021 09:42:00	02/11/2021 09:42:00	edp.acuaty.cos 1	pan -	Етнагранску Бералттан	EDIS_DEFAULT	tensi	PCMPH	PCM,P
SPIMPATIENT, TWO HUNDRED		02/05/2021 16:08:00	02/08/2021 12:22:00	bayun		Emergency Department			SPM, P/ E	
SPMPATIENT, ONEHUNDRED		02/05/2021 15:20:00				Emergency Department	EDIS_DEFAULT		-	
	58008		01/24/2021 07.42:00		cough	Emergency Department			PCMPH	PCMP

Click on a patient row to open the ED Visit Detail page. The page contains the following information: Patient Identifiers, Patient Care Events, Complaint/Status, ED visit Discharge Diagnoses, visit Providers, Related TIU Documents, Location Info, Care Team for Patient, Visit/'Clinic Identifiers, Vitals, ED Visit Orders, Visit Health Factor Data, Encounter Info, Visit Info, Delay Tracking, and ED Log Transaction Data. To return to the ED Visits page, click **Done**.



# Lab Results

From the Menu drop-down list, select Lab Results. The Lab Results page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

#### Figure 79: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, or **Last 7 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All**, **Collapse All**, **Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

#### Figure 80: Group by Options

Group By:	No Grouping	~	*	Expand All	2	Collapse All	4	Clear Filters	\$ Settings	*	Export

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 81: Lab Results

= 											H 1
Census PCMM Wards	02/01/202	21 🛱 05/	06/2021	Refresh	Today	Last 7 Days	Last 30 C	Days			
Censuses: PDE				• 0	My Patient						
ab Results (12)											
Group By: Ni Grouping	* *	Expand A3 8	Collapse Ali de C	Clear Fillers 0	Settings	🛦 Export					
Filter:		* *									
Contract of the second s	Ord 🕳	Collection Date/I	and the second second		Units	Reference and	Flag	Critical	Commi	Ordering P -	Ordered Date/Time
platient n.kma	Girding Aut	pelling((on dum))	International States	Petell.	Lority	September 1854	rtag	princip.	street.	performed au	and we de la section
SPM-IN-BOONCIMHORB SIXHUNDSIXTY	227959	02/10/2021 09:41	29 PTT	19	SEC	18 - 25	-	-	TEST	PCM PHYS	02/10/2021 09:41 29
SPM-IN-BCONOWHORB SIXHUNDSIXTY	227957	02/10/2021 00:41.	20 PROTIME	3	SEĆ.	-		-	TEST	PCM.PHVS	02/10/2021 00 41/01
SPM-IN-BOONCWHORE SIXHUNDSIXTY	227821	02/09/2021 07:23	30 PTT	19	SEC.	18 - 25		-	TEST	PCM, PHYS.	02/09/2021 07 25 36
SPM-IN-BOQNOWHORE SIXHUNDSIXTY	227617	02/09/2021 07 23	27 PROTIME		SEC.			-	TEST	PCM.PHYS	02/09/2021 07:23:05

The Lab Results table shows patients alphabetically by patient name.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The table includes the following data:

- · Patient Name
- Order IEN
- Collection Date/Time
- Lab Result



- Result
- Units
- Reference Range
- Flag
- Critical Result
- Comments
- Ordering Provider
- Ordered Date/time

These data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table.

To review a lab result, click one of the patient rows in the table. The Lab Result Detail page opens. This page provides the following data: Provider name, Specimen, Specimen Collection Date, Test name, Result, Units, Ref. Range, and Flag.

## Figure 82: Lab Result Detail Page

PROTIME Lab Detail					N
Lab Result Detail					
Provider: PCM, PHYSONE					
Specimen: PLASMA. Accession #: COAG Specimen Collection Date: 02/10/2021 09					
Test name	Result	Units	Ref. range	Flag	
PROTIME	3	SEC		*	
Result / related panel comments.					
				Done	2

Click **Done** to return to the Lab Results page.

# **MH Instrument Administrations**

From the **Menu** drop-down list, select **MH Instrument Administrations**. The MH Instrument Administrations page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

#### Figure 83: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, **Last 7 Days**, and **Last 30 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 84: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 🕸 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

#### Figure 85: MH Instrument Administration

Group By: No Groupe	· · · ·	Expand All	Collapse Al	Clear Filters	Settings 🛃	Export			
Filter		*	*						
Patient	Date/Time Given	Admin #	Instrument -	Administered By 👄	Is Complete -	Signed -	Ordered By 🛥	Date Save	Location
patient	date/time given	zdmin #	instrument.	administered by	isComplete	signed	orderedBy.	date save	location
FBCSAPC,MKRTRN	03/10/2021 15:32:53	100440	C-SSRS	CPRSPHYSICIAN.KT	Yes	No	CPRSPHYSIAKT	03/10/2021	MENTALI
DSSPTFPAT.ONE	03/10/2021 15:36:11	100441	PHQ9	CPRSPHYSICIAN.KT	Yes	No	CPRSPHYSIAKT	03/10/2021	242
DSSPTFPAT.ONE	03/10/2021 15:41:32	100442	PHQ9	CPRSPHYSICIAN, KT	Yes	No	CPRSPHYSIAKT	03/10/2021	242

The MH Instrument Administrations table shows patients listed by Date/Time given.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The table includes the following data:

- Patient Name
- Date/Time Given
- Admin #



- Instrument
- Administered By
- Is Complete
- Signed
- Ordered By
- Date Saved
- Location

These data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table.

To view the Instrument Administration details for the patient, click on the patient row in the table. The Instrument Administration page opens. This page provides Administration details and the questions and responses.

Figure	86:	Instrument	Administration	Details
--------	-----	------------	----------------	---------

HQ9MH Instru	ment Administration	2 Reload
		View Patient Info
Administration Detail		
Patient:	CHEMOPATIENT,SIXTEEN	
Administration Number:	100438	
Instrument:	PHQ9	
Date/Time Given:	03/09/2021 09:20:06	
Location:	AUDIOLOGY 1	
Date/Time Saved:	03/09/2021 09.21:41	
Ordered By:	CPRSPHYSICIAN,KT	
Administered By:	CPRSPHYSICIAN,KT	
Is Complete:	Ves	
Signed:	Na	
Number of Questions Answered:	20	
Scoring Revision:	1	
Questions and Respo	inses	
Q1., Little interest or Nearly every day	pleasure in doing things	
Q2. Feeling down, d Nearly every day	epressed, or hopeless	
Q3. Trouble falling o Nearly every day	r staying asleep, or sleeping too much	
Nearly every day		5

Click Done to return to the MH Instrument Administrations page.



## <u>Notes</u>

From the Menu drop-down list, select Notes. The Notes (EHR Clinical Documentation) page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

#### Figure 87: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, **Last 7 Days**, and **Last 30 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 88: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🕹 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

#### Figure 89: Notes Page

E Iconic Data   Lo Population	Health	Manager™						III 🛓
All Patients 🛛 Census 🔍 PCM	MM Q	Wards 03/28/202	1 🗇 04/26/2021 🖄	Refresh	oday   Last 7	Days   Last 30 Da	ys	
Notes (1) (EHR Clinical Doc								
Group By: No Grouping Filter:	~	Expand All &	anapperit of other lines	O Settings 🛓 E	xport.			
Patient	L	Reference D 👻	TIU Document Type	🕳 Service	- Status -	Author or Dictator	Signature Da 🕳	Visit Location
patient	10-250	velevence date/tin	bu document type_	service_	status _	author / dicatator_	signature date / ti	visit location
SPM-OP-BEGOLGRV2N.TWOHUNDFIFT	53349	04/05/2021 14:33:35	CLINICAL WARNING	MEDICINE	COMPLETED	PCM.PHYSONE	04:05/2021 14:33:35	AUDIOLOGY

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The Notes table contains the following data:

- Patient Name
- LI-SSN4
- Reference Date/Time
- TIU Document Type
- Service
- Status
- Author or Dictator
- Signature Date/Time
- Visit Date/Time

v1.0 User Manual • Visit Location

To view the note, click the note row in the table. The Note Viewer page opens. The Note Viewer shows the note text, Note Title, Date, Status, and Location. To return to the Notes table page, click **Done**.

## Figure 90: Note Viewer

Note Viewer   SPM-OP-BBGQLGRVZN,TWOHUNDFIFT		×
Note Title: CLINICAL WARNING	Author: PCM, PHYSONE	-
Date: 04/05/2021 14:33:35 Status: COMPLETED Addemd	04/05/2021 14:33:35 Location: AUDIOLOGY	
Testing PCM. Creating note on Census Manager MD - Donna Testing /es/ PHYSONE PCM Signed: 04/05/2021 14:33:36		+
	Done	



# **Orders**

From the Menu drop-down list, select Orders. The Orders page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

#### Figure 91: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, **Last 7 Days**, and **Last 30 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All**, **Collapse All**, **Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 92: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

The Orders table shows the following data, ordered by alphabetical patient name:

- Patient name
- Entered Date/Time
- Order IEN
- Urgency
- Start Date/Time
- Stop Date/Time
- Status
- Order Text
- To Service
- Ordering Provider
- Patient Location



#### Figure 93: Orders Table

Orders (5226	5)								
Group By: No Group	ng	*	¥ Expand A	All 🌣 Collapse All	▲ Clear Filters	• Settings	🛓 Export		
Filter:			*	*					
Patient	Entered -	0	Urg	Start 🗕	Stop 📥	Status -	Order Text -	To Service -	Orderin
pabent	enlered	order	wgenc)	stait	stop=	status	onderText	to service	ordening pro
ACMPATIENT, EIGHT	02/23/2021	228343	ROUTINE	02/23/2021 09:22:49	02/23/2021 09:28	COMPLETE	COVID-19 (CEPHEID) NAS:	CHEMISTRY	CPRSPHYSI.
ACMPATIENTEIGHT	02/23/2021	228344	ROUTINE	02/23/2021 12:38:41	02/23/2021 12:44	COMPLETE	GLUCOSE FLUID JUICE U	CHEMISTRY	CPRSPHYSI
ACMPATIENT, EIGHT	02/23/2021	228345	ROUTINE	02/23/2021 12:49:21	02/23/2021 12:55	COMPLETE	GLUCOSE FLUID JUICE U	CHEMISTRY	CPRSPHYSI.
ACMPATIENT,EIGHT	02/23/2021	228346	ROUTINE	02/23/2021 13:00:07	02/23/2021 13:07	COMPLETE	HCG BLOOD SERUM SP L	CHEMISTRY	CPRSPHYSI.
ACMPATIENTEIGHT	02/23/2021	228348	ROUTINE	02/23/2021 15:15:39	02/23/2021 15:20	COMPLETE	5" NUCLEOTIDASE BLOO	CHEMISTRY	SPM, PHYST
ACMPATIENT, EIGHT	04/06/2021	228458	ROUTINE	04/08/2021 10:38:25	04/06/2021 10:39	COMPLETE	GLUCOSE FLUID JUICE L	CHEMISTRY	PCM, PHYSO.
ACMPATIENT, EIGHT	04/08/2021	228459	ROUTINE	04/08/2021 10:39:42	04/06/2021 10:40	COMPLETE	TSH BLOOD SERUM SP L	CHEMISTRY	PCM PHYSO.
ACMPATIENT,EIGHT	04/08/2021	228460	ROUTINE	04/06/2021 10:40:28	04/06/2021 10.41	COMPLETE	POTASSIUM BLOOD SER	CHEMISTRY	PCM PHYSO.
ACMPATIENTEIGHT	05/01/2021	228815		05/01/2021 19:57:00		ACTIVE	>> PLACE CENTRAL LINE	NURSING	SPM.PHYST

To view an order's details, click a patient row in the Orders table. the Order Details page opens. The page provides the order's Activity data, Current Data, and Order details.

## Figure 94: Order Details Page

		etails: 228459,1 (ACMPATIENT,EIGHT) TSH BLOOD SERUM SP LB #141779	×
Activity			
04/06/2021 10:39:42 NEW OF	DER entered by ROISTAFF, CHIEF O		
Order Text:	TSH BLOOD SERUM SP		
Nature of Order:	WRITTEN		_
Ordered By:	PCM, PHYSONE		
Released:	04/08/2021 10:39:42		
Signature Status:	ON CHART w/written orders		
Current Data			
Ordering Location:	OR1		
Start Date/Time:	04/06/2021 10:39:42		
Stop Date/Time:	04/08/2021 10:40:00		
Current Status:	COMPLETE		
Order Number:	#228459,1		
Service:	CHEMISTRY		
Order			
ORDERABLE:	TSH		
COLLECT:	Send patient to lab		
SAMPLE:	BLOOD		
SPECIMEN:	SERUM		
URGENCY:	ROUTINE		
		Done	

To return to the Orders page, click **Done**.

# **Outpatient Encounters**

From the Menu drop-down list, select Outpatient Encounters. The Outpatient Encounters page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

#### Figure 95: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, **Last 7 Days**, and **Last 30 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All**, **Collapse All**, **Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 96: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🕹 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The Outpatient Encounters table shows the following data:

- Patient name
- Date/Time
- Status
- Location
- Clinic Stop
- AMIS Stop Code
- MH Visit
- Telephone Visit
- Check Out Completed
- Medical Center Division



#### Figure 97: Outpatient Encounters

	EIII EIII	counter	s (1494	)						
Group By:	No Grouping		▼ \$ 1	Expand All 🕱	Collapse All	Clear Filter	rs 🏟 Settings	🛓 Export		
Filter				· ·	)					
Patient _	Dat	Status 🗕	Locat =	Clinic S	AMIS	MH Visit —	Telephon	Check Out 🔺	Medi	
patient_	date/fim	status	location	clinic stop	amis repor	mh visit	teleptione visi	checked out	medica) e	
CHEMOPAT	02/01/20.	CHECKE	LAB DIV 5	LABORATORY	108	NO	NO.	02/01/2021 08:18	ALBANY	
CHEMOPAT	02/01/20	CHECKE	LAB DIV 5	LABORATORY	108	NO	NO	02/01/2021 08:19	ALBANY	
CHEMOPAT	02/01/20	CHECKE	LAB DIV 5	LABORATORY	108	NO	NO	02/01/2021 08:20	ALBANY	
CHEMOPAT	02/01/20	CHECKE	LAB DIV 5	LABORATORY	108	NO	NO	02/01/2021 08:22	ALBANY	
CHEMOPAT	02/01/20	CHECKE	LAB DIV 5	LABORATORY	108	NO	NO	02/01/2021 08:29	ALBANY	
CHEMOPAT	02/01/20	CHECKE	LAB DIV 5	LABORATORY	108	NO	NO	02/01/2021 08:31	ALBANY	
CHEMOPAT	02/01/20	CHECKE	LAB DIV 5	LABORATORY	108	NO	NO	02/01/2021 08:32	ALBANY	
CHEMOPAT	02/01/20	CHECKE	LAB DIV 5.	LABORATORY	108	NO	NO	02/01/2021 08:34	ALBANY	
CHEMOPAT	02/01/20	CHECKE	LAB DIV 5	LABORATORY	108	NO	NO	02/01/2021 08:37	ALBANY	
CHEMOPAT	02/01/20	CHECKE	LAB DIV 5.	LABORATORY	108	NO	NO	02/01/2021 08:49	ALBANY	
CHEMORAT	02/01/20	CHECKE	LAB DOVS		102	NO	NO	02/01/2021 08-53	AT BANY	

To view the details of an Outpatient Encounter, click on a patient row in the table. The Outpatient Encounter Detail page opens. This page provides the following data: Patient Identifiers, Outpatient Encounter Info, Visit Providers, Related TIU Documents, Visit Health Factor Data, and Visit Info.

Figure 98: Outpatient Encounter Detail Page

View Outpatient Enco	unter   CHEMOPATIENT, TWENTY	×
Outpatient Encounter	Detail	2 Reload
As of now		View Patient Info
Patient Identifiers		
Patient Name:	CHEMOPATIENT, TWENTY	
Patient len:	619	
Outpatient Encounter	Info	
Location:	LAB DIV 500 OOS ID 108	
Division:	ALBANY	
Encounter Date/Time:	02/01/2021 08:26:00	
Status:	CHECKED OUT	
Check Out Process Completion:	02/01/2021 08:26:00	
Eligibility of Encounter:	SERVICE CONNECTED 50% to 100%	-
		Done

To return to the Outpatient Encounters page, click Done.

# Patient Record Flag Assignments

From the **Menu** drop-down list, select **Patient Record Flag Assignments**. The Patient Record Flag Assignments page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

#### Figure 99: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, you can add a new PRF Assignment. For the steps, go to "Add New PRF Assignment" on page 62.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 100: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

The Patient Record Flag Assignments table is grouped by patient and shows the following data:

- Patient Name
- Review Date
- Flag Name
- Active
- Owner Site
- Originating Site
- Test Patient Indicator



#### Figure 101: Patient Record Flag Assignments

≡   <b>2</b> 0					1	
All Patients Census	PCMM Wards	Refresh				
Patient Record F Add New PRF Assignmen	1					
Group By: No Grouping	✓ S Expar	nd Ali 🌣 Collapse Ali 🧟 i	Dear Filters 🏚 Settings 🛓	Export		
Filter	~	*		2		_
Patient 🛥	Review Date		Active	and the second se	Fest Patient Indicator	-
patient	review date	llag name-	artist.	owner sits_	test patient indication	
SPMPATIENT, ONEHUNDRED	04/21/2023	BEHAVIORAL	YES	VAMC ALBANY	-	
FEEBASIS EIGHT	08/11/2020	HIGH RISK FOR SUICIDE	YES	VAMC ALBANY	-	
SPM-IN-BEBBHJRMCVEGH	05/29/2020	HIGH RISK FOR SUICIDE	YES	VAMC ALBANY	-	
		the second se				

T o view the details of one of the Patient Record Flag Assignments, click a row in the PRF Assignments table. The PRF Assignment Detail page opens. The details include: flag type, status, review date, owner site, originating site, assignment narrative, and the PRF Assignment History.

You can add a new action this detail by clicking the **Add New Action** option. See "Add New Action" on page 61 for the steps.

To see the patient info, click View Patient Info.

#### Figure 102: PRF Assignment Detail

RF Assignmen	it Detail	
New Action		2 Reload
RF Assignment Info		View Patient Info
Flag:	BEHAVIORAL	
Status:	ACTIVE	
Review Date:	04/21/2023	
Owner Site:	VAMC ALBANY	
Originating Site:	VAMC ALBANY	
Assignment Narrative:	Patient Assignment Narrative TEST 20210421. This is a narrative. Enter narrative text in this field.	
RF Assignment Histo	ory	
04/21/2021 17:40:42	Action: NEW ASSIGNMENT	
	By: PCM PHYSTWO Comments: Action Comment #1 Action Comment #2 Linked T/U Note: Bolymetroper Complete Now	

To return to the Patient Record Flag Assignments table page, click Done.



## **Add New Action**

From the top of the detail page, a new action can be added.

1. Click the Add New Action link that is at the top of the detail page.

#### Figure 103: Add New Action Option

Add New Action

The Create new PRF Assignment Action dialog opens.

#### Figure 104: Select Patient to Flag Dialog

Create New PRF Assig ADMISSION,FOUR	gnment Action   X
Patient Record Flag	
Patient:	ADMISSION,FOUR
Flag Assignment:	BEHAVIORAL
Assignment Status:	ACTIVE
Select Patient Record	Flag Action
○ INACTIVATE	
	R
	Cancel Continue

- 2. Choose one of the actions:
  - Continue
  - Inactivate
  - Entered in Error
- 3. Click **Continue**. The Patient Record Flag Action page opens. Depending on your action choice, you can update the review date, add a comment, select an approver, and/or create a linked TIU document.



#### Figure 105: Patient Record Flag Action

eate New PRF Ass	signment Action	)			
Patient Record Flag	Action	_			
Action:	Action: CONTINUE Change				
Patient:	ADMISSION,FOUR				
Flag:	BEHAVIORAL (Review Date: 03/09/2023)				
Updated Review Date:	05/10/2023 🗎 May be no later than 5/10/2023				
Comment:	Enter comment text				
Approved By:	Select Approver				
Linked TIU Document:	Create Linked TIU Document				
	Cancel Back Continu	Je			

- 4. Make your updates and selections and click **Continue**. The Confirmation page opens.
- 5. Review the information on the page.
- 6. Click **Confirm** to confirm the patient record flag action. If changes need to be made, click **Back**.

## Add New PRF Assignment

From the top of the page, a new PRF Assignment can be created. To add a new PRF Assignment:

1. Click the Add New PRF Assignment link that is right above the patient grid.

#### Figure 106: Add New PRF Assignment Option

Add New PRF Assignment

The Select Patient to Flag dialog opens.

#### Figure 107: Select Patient to Flag Dialog

Select Patient To Flag		×
Click row to select patient		
SPM		
SPMPATIENT,ONE (S8001)	01/01/1980 (41 FEMAL E)	<b>^</b>
SPMPATIENT, ONEHUNDRED (S8100)	01/01/1980 (41 FEMAL E)	
SPMPATIENT, ONEHUNDREDONE (S8101)	01/01/1980 (41 FEMAL E)	
SPMPATIENT, ONEHUNDREDNINE (S8109)	01/01/1980 (41 MALE)	
SPMPATIENT, ONEHUNDREDNINETEEN (S8119)	01/01/1980 (41 MALE)	
SPMPATIENT, ONEHUNDREDNINETY (S6190)	01/01/1980 (41 FEMAL E)	
SPMPATIENT, ONEHUNDREDNINETYONE (S819 1)	01/01/1980 (41 FEMAL E)	-
		Cancel

- 2. Enter the first few letters of the patient's name in the text entry field.
- 3. Select the correct patient from the search results. The Confirm Selected Patient page opens.

#### Figure 108: Confirm Selected Patient

Confirm Selected Pati	ent		×
Please confirm select	ied patient:	Confirm	•
Patient			
Name:	SPMPATIENT, ONEHUNDRED (S8100)		
Date of Birth:	01/01/1980 (41 yo)		
Sex:	FEMALE		
Type of Patient:	NSC VETERAN		
Service Connected:	NO		
Coordinating Master of Record:	VAMC ALBANY		
Patient PCMM Teams	and Practitioners		I
No PCMM Teams	Found		
			-
		Cancel Back Confi	irm

4. If the correct patient is listed, click **Confirm**. If an incorrect patient is selected, click the **Back** button to select the correct patient. After confirming the patient, the Current PRF Assignments page opens.

Figure 109: Current PRF Assignments

Current Pl	RF Assignments for Pa	tient   SPMPATIENT, ONI	EHUNDRED	x
Current P	RF Assignments			
				Add New Flag Assignment
Flag	Review Date	Owner Site	Originating Site	Status
No PRF	Assignments Found Fo	or Patient		
				Cancel Back Add Flag

- 5. Click the **Add New Flag Assignment** button to add a new flag assignment to the patient's record. The Select PRF to Assign Patient dialog opens.
- 6. In the open text field, enter the flag name or select the flag name from the list.

#### Figure 110: Select PRF to Assign Patient Dialog

Select PRF to Assign:	
Type flag name or pick from dropdown	)
CCHT HEART CLINIC	
BEHAVIORAL	Continue
HIGH RISK FOR SUICIDE	I NO.
URGENT ADDRESS AS FEMALE	VAS 10.000
MISSING PATIENT	

- 7. Click **Continue**. The Create New PRF Assignment page opens.
- 8. Fill out the Assignment Narrative, New Assignment Action Comment, select the approver, and optionally Create Linked TIU Document.

Figure 111: Create New PRF Assignment Page

Create New PRF Assig	gnment	×
		•
New Patient Record F	lag Assignment	
Patient:	SPMPATIENT,ONEHUNDRED	
Flag:	BEHAVIORAL	
Review Date (may be no later than 4/21/2023):	04/21/2023	
Assignment Narrative:	Enter assignment narrative text	
New Assignment Action Comment:	Enter new assignment action comments	
Approved By:	Select Approver	
Originating Site:	VAMC ALBANY (500)	
Owner Site:	VAMC ALBANY (500)	
Linked TIU Document:	Create Linked TIU Document	<b>.</b>
-	Cancel Back Con	ıtinue

- 9. Click **Continue**. A confirmation page asks you to confirm that the New PRF Assignment is correct.
- 10. Click **Confirm** to confirm the patient record flag action. If changes need to be made, click **Back**.

# **Patient Treatment File Entries**

From the **Menu** drop-down list, select **Patient Treatment File Entries**. The Patient Treatment File Entries page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

## Figure 112: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, **Last 7 Days**, and **Last 30 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 113: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

The Patient Treatment File Entries table is grouped by date and shows the following data:

- PTF IEN
- Patient Name
- Patient DFN (PT DFN)
- Facility
- Admission Date and Time
- Admin IEN
- Discharge Date and Time
- DRG
- Principal Diagnosis
- Secondary Diagnosis
- Procedure 1
- Procedure 2
- Procedure 3
- Procedure 4
- Procedure 5
- Ward at Discharge

v1.0 User Manual

- Discharge Specialty
- Type of Disposition
- Discharge Status
- Outpatient Treatment
- Fee Basis
- Status
- Closed Out By
- Close Out Date
- Release Date
- Transmission Date
- Means Test
- Income
- Type of Record
- Corresponding PTF Record
- Source of Admission
- Admitting Eligibility
- Transferring Facility
- Transferring Facility Number
- Transferring Suffix
- Source of Payment
- Category of Beneficiary
- VA Auspices
- Place of Disposition
- Receiving Facility
- Receiving Suffix
- ASIH Days
- Compensation and Pension Status
- Provider
- Treated for SC Condition
- Kidney Source
- Suicide/Self Inflicted Indicator
- Legionnaires Disease
- Substance Abuse
- Psychiatry Class Severity
- Current Functional Assessment
- High Level Psych Class



### Figure 114: Patient Treatment File Entries

Ξ	20						=:
All P	atients Census PCMM	Wards 05/12/2020	B 07/01/2020 B	-	Toury   Last 71	Caye	Lass: 30 Deyre
Patie	ent Treatment File E	ntries (Discharges)	between; 05/12/20 - 07/0	1/201			
Group By	y: Dollagi Dati 🖌	# Expand.49 # Sor	ness As a fixer a ca	ar Fitteni			
Filter		* *					
PTF IEN	- Paint I	- PEDPN - Pad	ity	ADM IEN -	Dochurge Date /	DRG	· Participal Regiment
-	(Leherri	(wine) it. the	in shifted	Amount adv	desirent.	day -	principal diagonale-
- 1907	August of Parameters and Parameters	-					
WEI .	CPRORATION? DIDN'T F	444	1901/2001 11 (948	15460	PROB.01 10000000		
-	preset-		S20342928111-01-00	14199	1808-0121 +L-12-21		
	preset	1979	620752929 (1-22-29	14199 13296	08080009 00 00 00 98080009 00.00 00		For SI- Nacur Devicts which tensions biochiese

To view the Patient Treatment File Entry Detail for a patient, click the patient's row in the table. The detail page includes the Patient Identifiers data, Patient Resources data, Primary Provider for Episode of Care, Diagnosis and Services Provided, Admission Info, Discharge info, PTF 501 Movement Summaries, PTF 535 Specialty Movement Summaries, PTF 401 Surgical Operation Summaries, PTF 601 Procedure Summaries, Treatment Classification, Behavioral Health Findings, Kidney Source, and PTF Status Data.

#### Figure 115: Patient Treatment File Entry Detail

iew PTF Entry   TF	IMPATIENT, FOUR	
Patient Treatment   As of now	File Entry Detail	2 Reload View Patient Info
Patient Identifiers		
Patient Name:	TRMPATIENT.FOUR	
Patient len:	28	
Patient Resources		
Admitting Eligibility:	COLLATERAL OF VET.	
Income: Means Test		
Compensation and Pension Status:		
Source Of Paymen	E.	
Category of Beneficiary:		
benenualy:		Done

To return to the Patient Treatment File Entries page, click Done.


# **Problem List Entries**

From the Menu drop-down list, select Problem List Entries. The Problem List Entries page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

### Figure 116: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

If viewing data for **All Patients**, Click **Select ICD Codes** to choose the specific problem you want to view for all patients.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, **Last 7 Days**, and **Last 30 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All**, **Collapse All**, **Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 117: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🕿 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the Filter fields above the table.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

The Problem List Entries table is grouped by patient and shows the following data:

- Patient Name
- Date Entered
- Diagnosis
- Provider Narrative
- Priority
- Status
- Condition
- Service Connected
- Recording Provider
- Date Resolved
- Class



## Figure 118: Problem List Entries

Censuses	: Census SPM		✓ □ My Patients		
Problem List I	Entries (12)				
Select ICD Codes Group By: No Grouping	~	S Expand All	🛠 Collapse Ail 👌 Clear Filters 🏟 Settings 🛓 Exp	prt	
Filter:		*	*		
Patient 🕳	Entered -	Diagnosis 🕳	Provider Narrative	Priority -	Recording Provider
patient_	entered _	diagnosis	provider narrative	priority	resolding provider.
CPRSPATIENT.SIX M	06/03/2014 00:00:00	952.02	Anterior cervical spinal cord injury, without injury to spinal bone,		CPRSPHYSICIAN,ONE
CPRSPATIENT, SEVEN M	08/15/2010 00:00:00	890.18	Dandruff		CPRSPHYSICIAN, ONE
CPRSPATIENT.SEVEN M	04/07/2005 00:00:00	250.00	Diabetes Meilitus without mention of Complication, type II or un		ROISTAFF, CHIEF O
CPRSPATIENT, SIX M	04/07/2005 00:00:00	250.00	Diabetes Mellitus without mention of Complication, type II or un		ROISTAFF,CHIEF O
CPRSPATIENT, ONE M	08/31/2000 00:00:00	250 10	Diabetic Acidosis		WDATXY/WLSUDJDL A
CPRSPATIENT, ONE M	06/27/2000 00:00:00	388 70	Earache * (ICD-9-CM 388.70)		EDJEHAKHUFHU,YLY,

To view an individual problem, click a row in the table. The Problem List Entry Detail page opens. The page includes the following data: Patient Name, Problem, ICD Diagnosis Code, Provider Narrative, Date Recorded, Date of Onset, Condition, Status, Facility, Responsible Provider, Recording Provider, Entered By, Date Entered, Last Modified, SNOMED CT Concept Code, SNOMED CT Designation Code, and a table that details the patient's full problem list.

To see information on the patient, click View Patient Info.

To return to the Problem List Entries page, click Done.



# Figure 119: View Problem Page

erient -	ist Entry De	tali					2 Reload
of pow							View Palleni In
Patient P	roblem						
Patient	Name:	CPRSPATIENT, SIX M					
Problem	n:	Anterior cervical spinal cord injury without injury to spinal	bone C1-4				
ICD Dia Code:	gnosis	952 62					
Provide	r Narrative:	Anterior cervical spinal cord injury without injury to spinal	bone, C1-4				
Date Re	corded:	06/03/2014					
Date of	Onset:						
Conditio	on:	PERMANENT					
Status:		ACTIVE					
Facility:		VAMC ALBANY					
Respon Provide		CPR5PHYSICIAN, ONE					
Record	ing Provider:	CPRSPHYSICIAN,ONE					
Entered	By:	CPRSPHYSICIAN, ONE					
Date En	tered;	05/03/2014					
Care Cu							
Last Mo		06/03/2014					
	dified: D CT						
Last Mo SNOME Concep SNOME	D CT Code:	06/03/2014					
Last Mo SNOME Concep SNOME Designa	odified: ED CT It Code: ED CT	06/03/2014 405755009 2157531017					
Last Mo SNOME Concep SNOME Designa	odified: ID CT It Code: ID CT ation Code:	06/03/2014 405755009 2157531017	Priority	Condition	Service Connected	Daté Recorded	Responsible Provider
Last Mo SNOME Concep SNOME Designat Patient F	odified: D CT t Code: D CT ation Code: full Problem Li Provider Na	06/03/2014 405755009 2157531017	Priority	Condition			Responsible Provider
Last Mo SNOME Concep SNOME Designat Patient F ICD Code	diffied: D CT t Code: D CT ation Code: full Problem Li Provider Na Antimicy cary	06/03/2014 405755009 2157531017 St	Priority			Recorded	
Last Mo SNOME Concep SNOME Designer Patient F ICD Code es2 02	diffed: D CT t Code: D CT ation Code: full Problem Li Provider Na /memor com Diabeles Me	06/03/2014 405755009 2157531017 Ist matrive real ripmit cord mury, willingual longing to spand bone. 121-4	Priority CHRONIC	FERMANENT	Connected	Recorded	CRRSPHYSICIAN ONF
Last Mo SNOME Concep SNOME Designat Patient F ICD Code =52.02 250.00	diffied: D CT t Code: D CT ation Code: Full Problem Li Provider Na /min/cr carv Diabeles Me d type: Fialus *	06/03/2014 405755009 2157531017 Ist matrive real ripmit cord mury, willingual longing to spand bone. 121-4		FERMANENT PERMANENT	Connected	Recorded	CRREMAVSICIAN ONF ROISTAFF, CHIEF O
Last Mo SNOME Concep SNOME Designat Patient F ICD Code es2 02 250 00 787 3	diffied: D CT it Code: D CT ation Code: Full Problem Li Provider Na /min/cr carv Diabeles Me d type: Fialus * Fialuence, e	06/03/2014 405755009 2157531017 Ist matrive real rphrat cond rayury, without havey to space zone. 1214 litus without mention of Complication type II or unspecifie	CHRONIC	PERMANENT PERMANENT PERMANENT	NO NO	Recorded	CRRSMAVSICIAN ONF ROISTAFF, CHIEF O BRIIDH-SXRJEDH VXYKUHLBRKLJBHU, PD
Last Mo SNOME Concep SNOME Designer Patient F ICD Code =52.02 250.00 787.3 787.3	diffied: D CT it Code: D CT ation Code: Full Problem Li Provider Na /min/cr carv Diabeles Me d type: Fialus * Fialuence, e	06/03/2014 405755009 2157531017 Ist wat rptimit cord injury, without injury to spinal core. 1214 Illutes without mention of Complication. type II or unspecifie investigion, and gas pein.	CHRONIC	PERMANENT PERMANENT PERMANENT PERMANENT	NO NO NO	Recorded 04/07/2005 03/08/2000 03/08/2000	CRRSMAVSICIAN ONF ROISTAFF, CHIEF O BRIIDH-SXRJEDH VXYKUHLBRKLJBHU, PD AA BHATJEPDYIHU, ZDJELH
Last Mo SNOME Concep SNOME Designs Patient F ICD Code es2 02 250.00 787.3 787.3 799.9	diffied: D CT to Code: D CT tation Code: Full Problem Li Provider Na /min/cr carv Diabeles Me d type Fialus * Fialuence, e Muscle Fain	06/03/2014 405755009 2157531017 Ist wat rptimit cord injury, without injury to spinal core. 1214 Illutes without mention of Complication. type II or unspecifie investigion, and gas pein.	CHRONIC	PERMANENT PERMANENT PERMANENT PERMANENT	Connected NO NO NO NO	Recorded •••••03/2014 04/07/2005 03/08/2000 03/08/2000 03/02/2000	CPRESERVISICIAN ONF ROISTAFF, CHIEF O BRINDH, SXRJEDH VXYKUHLBRKLJBHU, PD AA BHATJEPDYIHU, ZDJELH A



# **Prescriptions**

From the Menu drop-down list, select Prescriptions. The Prescriptions page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

### Figure 120: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, **Last 7 Days**, and **Last 30 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 121: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

#### Figure 122: Prescriptions Page

Ce	nsuses:	PDE				Y 0 N	ty Patier	nts							
Prescripti	ions (58	3)													
Group By: N	a a musice	~ 3	Expand Al	A Colap	se Al d	Clear Filters 0	Settings	4 5	port.						
Filter:			*	*											
Patient -	LIHLASSN	+ Patient S +	1ssue 0, =	RX # -	Status +	Drug +	0+	0 =	R., =	R	Fill Date 🔺	Dispe	Remarks -	Provider -	
partient_	li-sm4	patient status	Jesay date/	th(n@m	chibing	philip	काप्त्र -	quain	tullin.	mest i.	NI) date	dispense o	remarks	providing	
SPM-IN-BCQG	58411	OPTINSC	02/04/2021 0	501110	EXPIRED	ACETAMINOP	90	90	\$	1	02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021	Administered.	PCM.PHYS	
SPM-IN-BCON	S9414	OPTINSC	02/04/2021 0	501294	EXPIRED	ACETAMINOP	90	90	0		02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021	Administered	POMPHYS_	11
SPM-IN-BCQG.	58411	OPTINSC	02/04/2021 0.	501111	EXPIRED	ASCORBIC AC.	90	90	0		02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021	Administered	POM.PHYS.	1
SPM-IN-BCON.	59414	OPT NSC	02/04/2021 0	501295	EXPIRED	ASCORBICAG	90	90	0		02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021 .	Administered	PCM.PHYS.	1
SPM-IN-BCQG	S8411	OPT NSC	02/04/2021 0	501112	EXPIRED	CHLOROQUIN .	90	90	0		02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021	Administered.	PCM.PHYS	1
SPM-IN-BCON .	59414	OPTINSC	02/04/2021 0.	501295	EXPIRED	CHLOROQUIN	90	90	Ū.	1	02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021 .	Administered.	PCM.PHYS	11
SPM-IN-BCQG	\$8411	OPTINSC	02/04/2021 0	501113	EXPIRED	CHLORPHENI	90	90	¢		02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021	Administered.	PCM.PHYS	11
SPIM-IN-BOON	59414	OPTNSC	02/04/2021 0.	501297	EXPIRED	CHLORPHENI	90	90	0		02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021	Administered	PCM.PHYS_	Ľ
SPM-IN-BCQG	S8411	OPT NSC	02/04/2021 0	501114	EXPIRED	CHLORTHALI_	90	90	0		02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021	Administered	PCM.PHYS_	1
SPM-IN-BCON .	59414	OP7 NSC	02/04/2021 0	501298	EXPIRED	CHLORTHALI	90	90	0		02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021	Administered	PCM.PHYS	l
SPM-IN-BCDG	S8411	OPTINSC	02/04/2021 0	501115	EXPIRED	CYPROHEPTA.	90	90	0		02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021	Administered.	PCM.PHYS	1
SPM-IN-BCON.	S9414	OPT NSC	02/04/2021 0	501299	EXPIRED	CYPROHEPTA.	90	90	0		02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021	Administered.	PCM.PHYS	1
SPM-IN-BCQG	\$8411	OPT NSC	02/04/2021 0.	501118	EXPIRED	DAPSONE 25	90	90	Ó		02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021	Administered	PCM.PHYS	1
SPM-IN-BCON.	S0414	OPT NSC	02/04/2021 0	501300	EXPIRED	DAPSONE 25.	90	90	0		02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021	Administered	PCM PHYS	1
SPM-IN-BCQG	S8411	OPT NSC	02/04/2021 0	501117	EXPIRED	DESIPRAMINE	90	90	0		02/05/2021 00:00:00	02/05/2021	Administered	PCM.PHYS	17



The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. saves your custom table order. The Prescriptions page contains the following data:

auto-

- Patient Name
- LI+4SSN
- Patient Status
- Issue Date/Time
- RX#
- Status
- Drug
- Days Supply
- Quantity
- Refills
- Next Possible Fill
- Fill Date
- Dispense Date
- Remarks
- Provider

These data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table.

To view the prescription activity for a patient, click the row in the prescription table. The Activity page opens. The page contains prescription activity, current data, and order details.

#### Figure 123: Prescription Activity

c	Order Details: 225916,2 (SPM-IN-BCQNCWHQRB,SIXHUNDSIXTY) order: *CHLOROQUINE TAB 250MG TAKE ONE TABLET BY BY MOUTH EVERY 24 HOURS Added by QATools Quantity: 90 Refills: 0	×
Activity		-
02/04/2021 19:09:00 NEW	ORDER entered by PCM, PHYSONE	- 1
Order Text:	CHLOROQUINE TAB 250MG TAKE ONE TABLET BY BY MOUTH EVERY 24 HOURS Added by QATools	11
	Quantity: 90 Refills: 0	
Nature of Order:	ELECTRONICALLY ENTERED	
Ordered By:	PCM,PHYSONE	
Released:	02/04/2021 19:09:00	_
Signature Status:	ELECTRONIC	
Signed By:	PCM,PHYSONE	
Signature Date / Time:	02/04/2021 19:09:00	
02/05/2021 11:20:00 CHAN	GE ORDER entered by TDOC, PHARMACIST	
Order Text:	CHLOROQUINE TAB 250MG TAKE ONE TABLET BY BY MOUTH EVERY 24 HOURS ADDED BY QATOOLS Quantity: 90 Refills: 0	
Nature of Order:	SERVICE CORRECTION	
Ordered By:	PCM,PHYSONE	
Released:	02/05/2021 11:20:00	
Signature Status:	SERVICE CORRECTION to signed order	
Current Data		Done

To return to the Prescriptions page, click **Done**.



# **PCMM** Patient Panels

From the **Menu** drop-down list, select **PCMM Patient Panels**. The PCMM Patient Panels page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

## **Figure 124: Filter Options**



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the My Patients box.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings, and Export.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

### Figure 125: Group by Options

Group By: ✓ ズ Expand All ス Collapse All & Clear Filters ✿ Settings No Grouping 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order.

The PCMM Patent Panels table is grouped by team and shows the following data:

- Patient (Patient Team Assignment)
- PCMM Team
- Assignment Type
- Patient's Assignment Provider(s)
- Team Phone #
- Institution
- Team Purpose
- Team Status



# Figure 126: PCMM Patient Panels

PCMM Patient Panel	ls (64)					
Group By: No Grouping	¥ ¥ Expa	nd Al & Callapse	All 🏩 Clase Filters 🏟 Sellings 🛓 Export			
Filter:	*	¥				
Patient (Patient Team Assignment)	PCMM Team	Assignment.	Palient's Assigned Provider(s)	Team Ph	inalitution 🕳	Team Purpose
patient	benut feam	anelgamma'i type	patienita providera	team phone #	HORM MODEL	baen purpose.
ACMPATIENT, EIGHT	BLUE TEAM	PRIMARY CARE		5845567654	WANC ALBANY	COMMUNITY CARE
CMPATIENT, ONE	BLUE TEAM	PRIMARY CARE	ZDSSRMEGER, PHVSTWC; Team Position, scall learn 2 a.	8845587654	WANC ALBANY	COMMUNITY CARE
ADMISSION, SEVEN	RED TEAM	PRIMARY CARE	WULN, HUHADL L. Team Position: RED ONE (Std Role NF		VAMIC ALBANY	PRIMARY CARE
ARSELIJHWISHLWILSDHYS	BLUE TEAM	PRIMARY CARE	ZDSSIRMEGER, PHYSIONE, Team Pasition, acol setter [5	5545567654	VAMC ALBANY	COMMUNITY CARE
ARSETRTWHY/HLWLSDHYS	BLUE TEAM		ZDSSIRMEGER, PHYSONE. Team Position: scott lester (S	5645567654	VAMC-ALBANY	COMMUNITY CARE
внивни,кжиот	BLUE TEAM	PRIMARY CARE	ZDSSIRMEGER PHYSONE Team Position scalt lester (S	5845567654	WAMIC ALBANY	COMMUNITY CARE
CEDHG, TDSSDYF KRAA	RED TEAM	PRIMARY CARE	THAWENTOUDLYXYH, Team Pesition, RED PRECEPTOF	1	VINICALBANY	PRIMARY CARE
CLUATXY-FX5ST,VLVJNCJ	BED TEAM	PRIMARY CARE			VAMC ALBANY	PRIMARY CARE
CPRSPATIENT, EIGHT F	RED TEAM	PRIMARY CARE,	THAMENTGUDLYXYH, Team Position: RED PRECEPTOF. WULN,JHJHADL L, Team Position: RED ONE (Skil Role N		VAMCALBANY	PRIMARY CARE
CPRSPATIENT PIVE S	TEK.		CPRSPHYSICIAN ONE Team Postion TEST POSITION		WAME ALBANY	MENTAL HEALTH TREA
IDAA KLUKLUL	TER		CPRSPHYSICIAN,ONE. Team Position: TEST POSITION:	1	WANG ALBANY	MENTAL HEALTH TRE/
	FACT TEAM 1		SEBSXSPMFOLIRNINETYONE TWENTYFIVE Team Post	5818668685	Constant of the second	FRIMARY CARE

To view a patient's Current Admission Visit Info, click the patient's row in the table. The View Patient Info Modal Visit Info Current Admission tabs open.

Figure 127: Visit Info Tab and Current Admissions Sub-tab

Non-OR Procedures         Visit Info         Current Admission       Hospital Admissions       ED Visits       Outpatient Encounters       Visit Health Factors       Visit Immunizations         Current Admission Into       Fatient is currently an outpatient.       Patient Movements Summary	iew Patient Info N	lodal						Add To Co	emisiuls
Health Insurance       Disability Info       Next Of Kin       Notes       Consults       Orders       Allergies/Medications       Prescriptions       Problems       Surgeries         Non-OR Procedures	OOB: 02/01/1965 (66 yo	F)						PCP: TRMP	HYSICIAN, ONE
Non-OR Procedures         Visit Info         Current Admission       Hospital Admissions       ED Visits       Outpatient Encounters       Visit Health Factors       Visit Immunizations         Current Admission Into       Fatient is currently an outpatient.       Patient Movements Summary	Patient Identifiers	Contact Info	Eligibility Info	Visit info	Appointment Info	Date of Death Info	Emergency Contacts	Primary	Care
Visit Info       Current Admission     Hospital Admissions     ED Visits     Outpatient Encounters     Visit Health Factors     Visit Immunizations       Current Admission Into     Patient is currently an outpatient.	Health Insurance	Disability Info	Next Of Kin	Notes	Consults Orders	Allergies/Medications	Prescriptions	Problems	Surgeries
Current Admission     Hospital Admissions     ED Visits     Outpatient Encounters     Visit Health Factors     Visit Immunizations       Current Admission Info     Patient is currently an outpatient.     Patient Movements Summary     Patient Movements Summary	Non-OR Procedures								
Current Admission Info Patient is currently an outpatient. Patient Movements Summary	Visit Info								
Patient is currently an outpatient. Patient Movements Summary	Current Admissio	Hospital Ad	dmissions ED	Visits O	utpatient Encounters	Visit Health Factors	Visit Immunizations		
Patient Movements. Summary	Current Admission In	fo							
	Patient is currer	ntiy an outpatie	nt.						
The Taxa Taxata Manager Taxata	Patient Movements 3	Summary							
Teres interestion secondary with the secondary interestion interesting specified with the secondary with the secondary with the secondary with the secondary secondary with the secondary	Date Time	Transaction	Movement Type		Ward To R	Tree	ting specieity	Attending	F
									Done
Done									1

To return to the PCMM Patient Panels page, click Done.



# **Radiology / Nuclear Medicine Reports**

From the **Menu** drop-down list, select **Radiology / Nuclear Medicine Reports**. The Radiology / Nuclear Medicine Reports page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

### Figure 128: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, **Last 7 Days**, and **Last 30 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 129: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 🛧 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

### Figure 130: Radiology / Nuclear Medicine Reports

Patient a	procedure_	encarro statura_	exam date time	presary diagnostic code		no shaw_	abromat_	WROTE STREET	requesting physician.	primary interpreting stiff_
Patient 🔺	and the second s									
	Procedure -	Exam Status 🔟	Exam Date/Ti 🝝	Primary Diagnostic Code		No Show 🔺	Abnormal -+/	Report S	Requesting Physician	Primary Interpreting Staff
Filteri		~	*							
	tions of the second second	¥ S Expand		👌 🔆 Clear Filtera 🏟 Ser	tings 🛓 Exp	n				
Radiology	Nuclear N	ledicine Re	ports (1)							
	Census LI PCA	MM Wards 0	1/01/2021 首	05/10/2021 📋 Re	shesh Tod	ay   Last	Days La	st 30 Days		

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The table columns provide the following Radiology/Nuclear Medicine data:

- Patient Name
- Procedure
- Exam Status
- Exam Date/Time
- Primary Diagnostic Code
- No Show
- Abnormal
- Report Status
- Requesting Physician
- Primary Interpreting Staff

v1.0 User Manual To view a patient's Radiology/Nuclear Medicine Report, click the patient's row in the table. The Radiology/Nuclear Medicine Report page opens. The page includes the following info:

- Patient Name
- Exam Date/Time
- Procedure Name
- Primary Diagnostic Code
- Impression
- Report Text
- Facility

# Figure 131: Radiology/Nuclear Medicine Report

		2 Reload
adiology / Nuc Study Info	clear Medicine Report	View Patient Inf
Patient Name:	ACMPATIENT, EIGHT	
Exam Date/Time:	01/23/2021 07:41	
Procedure Name:	WRIST 2 VIEWS	
Primary Diagnostic Code:	MAJOR ABNORMALITY, NO ATTN. NEEDED	
Impression:	TESTING THE IMPRESSION TEXT	
Report Text:	TESTING THE RADIOLOGY PV	
Facility:	VAMC ALBANY	

To return to the Radiology/Nuclear Medicine Report page, click **Done**.



# **Readmissions**

From the Menu drop-down list, select Readmissions. The Readmissions page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

### Figure 132: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, **Last 7 Days**, and **Last 30 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 133: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 😵 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 🔗 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

#### Figure 134: Readmissions

A CONTRACTOR OF THE OWNER		ithin 30 Days of				-	-		
Group By: No Gro	ouoing	V × Expand		ollapse All	Clear Filters	¢ Setti	ngs 🛓 Exp	ort	
Patient -	Admission =	Discharge	Curr	Day 🛥	Prior Di 🝝	10	Prior =	AD	Prior
patient_	admission date/	discharge date/l	cuttent i	days to r	discharge d	los days	prior los t	diagnosi	pidot diagn
ADMISSION, TWO	03/01/2021 10:26		YES	0	03/01/2021	70	1	copd	COPD
ZZTEST-QFJQVW	01/24/2021 10:11		YES	0	01/24/2021	105	1	copd	bapd
ACMPATIENT, ONE	01/19/2021 19:21		YES	0	01/19/2021	111	5	copd	COPD
FBCSAHO, RKHRM	02/22/2021 09:11	03/10/2021 10:41	NO	11	02/10/2021	16	1576	HEART F.	DEPRESSED
BLASDZXUH, JGALF	01/08/2021 11:49	01/12/2021 13:28	NO	0	01/08/2021 1	4	100	e11.9	E11.9
TSAS.PATIENTABC	02/12/2021 14:47		YES	1	02/10/2021	87	26	e11,9	GRUGS AB
ACMPATIENT, SIX	01/19/2021 19:43	01/20/2021 09:09	NO	3	01/16/2021	1	208	copd	psychosis.
SPM-IN-BBCMZG	01/19/2021 09:06		YES	0	01/19/2021	111	332	TEST	Psychosis
INPATIENT NINET	01/20/2021 09:14	03/26/2021 10:45	NO	0	01/20/2021	85	124	e11.9	TESTING V.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The Readmissions page contains the following data sorted by the table columns:

- Patient Name
- Admission Date/Time
- Discharge Date/Time



- Current Inpatient
- Days D/C to ADM
- Prior Discharge Date/Time
- LOS (Days)
- Prior ADM LOS Days
- ADM Diagnosis
- Prior ADM Diagnosis

To view a patient's readmission details, click the patient row in the table. The Patient Movement Detail page opens. This page provides patient movement info, related discharge movement info, same admission movements, Admission Patient Treatment File (PTF) data, and admission movement associated with TIU documents.

### Figure 135: Patient Movement Detail

atient Moveme	ent Detail	2 Reload
		View Patient Info
Movement Info		
Transaction:	ADMISSION	
Date/Time:	02/12/2021 14:47:09	
Type of Movement:	DIRECT	
Ward To:	5 WEST PSYCH	
Room Bed To:	504-1	
Last Edited By:	ROISTAFF CHIEF O	
Last Edited:	FEB 12. 2021@14:48:06	
Related Discharge Mo	ovement	
Transaction:		
Date/Time:		
Type of Movement:		
Ward To:		
Room Bed To:		

To return to the Readmissions page, click **Done**.



# **Scheduled Admissions**

From the Menu drop-down list, select Scheduled Admissions. The Scheduled Admissions page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

#### Figure 136: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, **Last 7 Days**, and **Last 30 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the Group By drop-down list above the table. Further options include: Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings, and Export.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 137: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 👻 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👁 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the Filter fields above the table.

### Figure 138: Scheduled Admissions Page

20											# 1 ·
All Patients Censu		Wards 02/01/	2021	首 05/18/2	021 🗇 🚺	Roberto	Today   Las	17 Days   Last	30 Days		
Scheduled Adm	issions	(4)									
Group By: Mindmaind		V S Espand Ab		Colladae Al de Ca	ser Finers O S	eongs 🛓	Export				
Einer:		*	~								
Patient 🔹	LIILASSN -	Reservation	1.0	Admitting De 🔺	Provider -	Surg	OPT-NS	Wird	Treating Spe	Division -	Reason Cancelled -
patient.	67431 4 (515)	reservation dapat	io,	udmitting diagn	piopides_	sugery_	opt-taik aptro	agard.	treating spooutly	division.	reason-caroleffed.
DATABRIDGE, PATIENTONE	D9876	03.05/2021 00:00:00	3	HEART FAILURE	POMPHYSTWO	NQ	·	GEN MED	· · · · · · · · · ·	ALBANY	· · · · · · ·
ARSETRTWHYIHLWLSDHVS	A1021	03/01/2021 09:21:00	10	copd	PCM, PHYSONE	ND	NÖ	ALCOHOL		ALBANY	
ZNALE MIPLUI	29745	02/27/2021 09:00:00	7	copd	POMPHYSONE	YES			GENERAL MEDIC	ALBANY	
OPREPATIENT.FOUR M	C0004	02/25/2021 10:37:00		e11.0	PCM.PHVSONE	NO.	NO	5 WEST PSYCH		ALBANY	

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. saves your custom table order. The Scheduled Admissions table provides the following data:

- · Patient name
- LI + 4SSN
- Reservation Date/Time
- · LOS Expected
- Admitting Diagnosis



79

auto-

- Provider name
- Surgery
- OPT-NSC Admit
- Ward
- Treating Specialty
- Division
- Reason Cancelled
- Patient Notified
- Admitted Date/Time

To view a patient's Visit Info, click the patient row in the table. The View Patient Info Modal page opens to the Visit Info tab. This tab includes 6 sub-tabs: Current Admission, Hospital Admissions, ED Visits, Outpatient Encounters, Visit Health Factors, and Visit Immunizations. To return to the Scheduled Admissions page, click **Done**.

### Figure 139: Patient Visit Info

ew Patient Info Mod	ial					Add To Census
me: ARSETRTWHYIHI,W DB: 04/12/1942 (79 yo M) Type: SC VETERAN	LSDHYS (A1021	)				PCP: CPRSPHYSICIAN,ON
Patient Identifiers	Contact Info	Eligibility Info	Visit Info	Appointment Info	Date of Death Info	Emergency Contacts
Primary Care Heal	th Insurance	Disability Info	Next Of Kin	Notes Consu	lts Orders All	ergies/Medications
Prescriptions Prob	lems Surg	jeries Non-OR	Procedures			
Visit Info						
Current Admission	Hospital A	dmissions ED	Visits Out	patient Encounters	Visit Health Factors	Visit Immunizations
Current Admission Info						
Patient is currently	an outpatie	nt.				
	mary					
Patient Movements Sun	n man y					



# **Surgeries**

From the Menu drop-down list, select Surgeries. The Surgeries page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to All Patients, by Census, by PCMM, or by Wards. Select your preference and click Refresh.

### Figure 140: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, **Last 7 Days**, and **Last 30 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the Group By drop-down list above the table. Further options include: Expand All, Collapse All, Clear Filters, Settings, and Export.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the Settings icon and choose which data is shown.

#### Figure 141: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 👻 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👁 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🛓 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the Filter fields above the table.

#### Figure 142: Surgeries

=	20		)						4
All Patier	nts Census PCMM	Wards	02/01/202	1 🗇 05/18/2021	🛱 Refresh	Today   Last 7 Da	ays   Last 30 Days		
Surgeri	ies (2)								
Group By:		¥ ¥ Es	pand All 🕿	Colapse All & Clear P	Filters O Settings	Export			
Filter		¥	~	1					
Case	Patient -	U SSN4 🐭	Date	Principal Procedure -	Principal Pre-op 🔺	Specialty -	Attending Surgeon -	Sched Start	Sch
salas murr	juilient_	Wast4 so	date of op-	principal procedums_	principal pre-ap de_	specially	attending surgeon.	scheduled start ()	adi
10430	CPRSPATIENT, ŞX, M	C0008	02/23/2021	CATH	HEART FAILURE	CARDIAC SURGERY	PCM, PHYSONE	12:00	12,1
10438	SPMPATIENT, TWOHUNDRED	58200	02/08/2021	ECT	DEPRESSION	NEUROSURGERY	CPRSATTENDING, ONE	14:00	15.0
4									3

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The Surgeries table provides the following data:

81

- Case Number
- · Patient name
- LI + 4SSN
- · Date of Operation
- Principal Procedure
- Principal Pre-op Dx



- Specialty
- Attending Surgeon
- Cancel Date
- Scheduled Date
- Scheduled Start Time
- Scheduled End Time
- Scheduled Procedure

To view a patient's Surgery Case, click the patient row in the table. The Surgery Case page opens. This page provides Case Summary, Operation/Procedure Staff, Flow of Operation/Procedure Detail, and Linked TIU Documents.

## Figure 143: Surgery Case Page

		2 Reload	View Patient Info
urgery Case			
Case Summary CAS	#10439		
Patient Name / IEN:	CPRSPATIENT, SIX M (737)		
Operating Room:	OR1		
Date of Operation:	02/23/2021 14:35:00		
Scheduled Date:	02/23/2021		
Scheduled Start Time:	12:00		
Scheduled End Time:	12:15		
Scheduled Duration:	00h 15m		
Principal Procedure:	CATH		
Requested Anesthesia			
Technique:	GENERAL		

To return to the Surgeries page, click **Done**.

# Visit ICD Diagnoses

From the Menu drop-down list, select Visit ICD Diagnoses. The Visit ICD Diagnoses page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

### Figure 144: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, **Last 7 Days**, and **Last 30 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All**, **Collapse All**, **Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

### Figure 145: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🕹 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The Visit ICD Diagnoses table includes the following data:

- Patient name
- Visit Date/Time
- ICD Code
- Provider Narrative
- Primary/Secondary
- Comments
- Modifier
- Encounter Provider
- Event Date
- Injury Date
- Service Connected



## Figure 146: Visit ICD Diagnoses

All Patients Census PCMM Wards 02/01/2021 Consus Consus Last 30 Days							*
Visit ICD Diagno Group By: tes Genegro	ses (50)	Expand Al	🖈 Collapse All 💩 Clear Filters 🂠 Settings	A Export			
Filter		*	*				
Patient +	Visit Date/Time 😐	IC0=	Provider Narrative -	Primary/Secondary -	Comments -	Event	Inja
putient	wait date/time_	jort code	provider namative	primiry i secondary.	comments	event date	iŋ
SPM-IN-BFJFVNLTGN,SIX	04/14/2021 15:30:00	R00.1	Bradycardia, unspecified	PRIMARY			Ì
UWTDIH 120H UK	03/11/2021 12:65:18	H90.0	Conductive Hearing Loss, Bilateral	PRIMARY			ľ
DATABRIDGE PATIENTSEVEN	03/11/2021 12:45:00	H90.2	Conductive Hearing Loss, unspecified	PRIMARY			1
BAXXIZ.A	03/11/2021 12:36:00	H90.0	Conductive Hearing Loss, Bilateral	PRIMARY			
EPSPATIENT, THREE T	03/11/2021 11:12:00	H90.0	Conductive Hearing Loss. Bilateral	PRIMARY			1

To view a patient's ICD Diagnosis Detail, click the patient in the Visit ICD Diagnosis table. The Visit ICD Diagnosis Detail page opens. The page includes the Visit ICD Diagnosis Data, the ICD Diagnosis Info/ Definition, Encounter Info, Visit Providers, Visit Info, Related TIU Documents, and Patient Visit TIU Documents data.



# Figure 147: Visit ICD Diagnosis Detail

View Visit ICD Diagno	sis   SPM-IN-BFJFVNLTGN,SIX		×
Visit ICD Diagnosis D	letail	$\mathcal{Z}$ Reload	•
As of now		View Patient Info	
Visit ICD Diagnosis D	ata		
Patient Name:	SPM-IN-BFJFVNLTGN,SIX		
Visit Date / Time:	04/14/2021		
Visit IEN:	142243		
Visit ICD Diagnosis Code:	R00.1		
Primary / Secondary	PRIMARY		
Ordering / Resulting	BOTH O&R		
Problem List Entry			
Provider Narrative:	Bradycardia, unspecified		
Comments:			
ICD Diagnosis Info / D	Definition		
		Don	e

To return to the Visit ICD Diagnoses page, click **Done**.



# **Visit Health Factors**

From the Menu drop-down list, select Visit Health Factors. The Visit Health Factors page opens.

The patients can be viewed according to **All Patients**, by **Census**, by **PCMM**, or by **Wards**. Select your preference and click **Refresh**.

## Figure 148: Filter Options



If viewing data for a particular census, team, or ward, select that specific metric from the provided field. You can further filter these results by checking the **My Patients** box.

At the top of the page, select a date range, **Today**, **Last 7 Days**, and **Last 30 Days** to filter the appointments by date. Next to the date options, click the **Refresh** button to refresh the page and get the most up-to-date information.

If your facility groups patients, you can select how to group the patients in the table using the **Group By** drop-down list above the table. Further options include: **Expand All**, **Collapse All**, **Clear Filters**, **Settings**, and **Export**.

To add or remove columns from this table, click the **Settings** icon and choose which data is shown.

### Figure 149: Group by Options

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 Settings 🕹 Expand All 🛠 Collapse All 🛧 Clear Filters 🌣 Settings 🕹 Export

To filter the table, select a filter logic from the **Filter** fields above the table.

The table data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table. autosaves your custom table order. The Visit Health Factors table includes the following data:

- Patient Name
- Visit Date/Time
- Health Factor
- Level/Severity
- Event Date
- Comments
- Encounter Provider



# Figure 150: Visit Health Factors

=		TM .					
All Patients Census		s 02/01/2021 🗎 05/18/2021	Refresh	Today ( Last 7 Da	ys   Last 30	Days	
Group By: No Grouping	<b>v</b> ≈ ∈	bipand All 🌣 Collapse All 👌 Clear Filters	🗴 🏟 Settings 🛓	Export			
Filteri	~	*					
the same to be a set of the set o	and the second designed in the second s	and the second a laboratory of the second seco	Level / Severity	and and a state of the state of	Comme	And in case of the local division of the loc	
pilont_	visit data troe_	Terailly Eactor	level / severily_	event date	commits	empunter provider.	
UW/TDIH,LZDH UK	03/11/2021 12:55 18	VA-SUICIDAL PLAN WITH IDEATION YES	HEAVVISEVERE		CBRT.	PCM.PHYSONE	
DATABRIDGE PATIENTSEVEN	03/11/2021 12:45:00	VA-SUICIDAL PLAN WITH IDEATION YES	HEAVY/SEVERE		test	PCM.PHYSONE	
BAXXZ.A	03/11/2021 12:38:00	VA-SUICIDE ACTION ALERT SPC	HEAVYISEVERE		test	PCM.PHYSONE	
EPSPATIENT.THREE T	03/11/2021 11:12:00	VA-SUICIDE ATTEMPT INJURY	MINIMAL.		TREET	PCM.PHYSONE	
BULYTYHR WLSDHYS	03.11/2021 10:04:22	VA-SUICIDE RISK CHRONIC INTERMEDIATE	MODERATE		test	PCM.PHYSONE	

To view a patient's Visit Health Factor details, click the patient row in the Visit Health Factors table. The Visit Health Factor Detail page opens for the patient. This page includes the following data: Visit Health Factor Data, Health Factor Info/Definition, Encounter Info, Visit Providers, Visit Info, Related TIU Documents, and Parent Visit TIU Documents.

Figure 151: Visit Health Factor Detail Page

isit Health Factor D	etail	2 Reload
is of now		View Patient Info
Visit Health Factor Da	ata	
Patient Name:	UW/TDIH, LZDH LK	
Visit Date / Time:	03/11/2021 12:55:18	
Visit IEN:	141598	
Visit Health Factor:	VA-SUICIDAL PLAN WITH IDEATION YES	
Level / Severity:	HEAVY/SEVERE	
Encounter Provider:	PCM, PHYSONE	
Comments:	test	
Health Factor Info / D	lefinition	
Health Factor:	VA-SUICIDAL PLAN WITH IDEATION YES	

To return to the Visit Health Factors page, click Done.







# **Team Collaboration and Care**

In the **Team** Censuses area, end users can collaborate with their team members on the care of patients in their case load. Patients under a team or end user's care are managed on lists called censuses.

To open a census:

1. From the left column, click the Select a census drop-down list and select a census.

Figure 153: Select a Census Option



The patients in the selected census are listed below the Select a census option in the left column.

### Figure 154: Patients in Census



2. From the patients listed, select the patient for review or follow-up. The patient's chart data is shown.

The Patient chart data includes:

- · Cover Sheet
- · Patient Visit data
- · Present Illness data
- · Orders data
- HRF data (if the patient has a high risk flag assigned to them)
- REACH VET data
- Notes
- Medications data
- Plan data



# Print Census

- 1. Above the Census Group button, click the **Print** icon. A print menu opens with the following options:
  - Patient List
  - SAFE Handoff Report
  - SAFE Handoff Report Brief
  - -SAFE Handoff Report Compact
  - -SAFE Handoff Report Compact (Meds In Column)
  - Census Matrix Report
  - Census Matrix Report Brief

### Figure 155: Print Menu Options



2. Click an option to print. The report opens in a new browser window or tab for printing or downloading.

### Figure 156: Report Ready for Printing

SAFE Handoff ==>	scurty; S = Summary of patient; A = Action stems; F = Future con	stingencies (situational awareness); E =	Echo back understanding	
Census Name: Inpatient Census Report run / printed by: PCM,PHYS0	PCM_PHYSONE			٦
Louity	Summary of Patient	Action List	Future Contingencies	
ACUITY: Unstable DOB: 1/1/1958 (63F) 3E-100-2	SYNOPSIS: Presented with dyspnea and chest tightness     CC:     HP1:     HP1:	[] Social Work to see Due: 06/20/21 [] Consult Infectious Disease practitioner Due: 06/20/21		
3E NORTH	HOSPITAL COURSE:			
ADM.	ALLERGIES: - NUTS			
DOA: 09/02/94 13:00 LOS: 26y 302d	MEDS: - No medications found			
**No emergency contacts found**	VITALS (last 24 hrs): - No vitals found			
a di kandina di	LABS (last 24 hrs): - No labs found.			
	CODE STATUS: FULL CODE ** No code status orders found **			
	ASSESSMENT: Presented with dyspnea and chest tightness. Cardiac enzymes -, Noted SOB during examination. Edema +2 to bilateral lower extremities. Diuretics initiated			
	PLAN: - Begin medication regimen			

# Filter Patients in a Census

Choose a method:

- Use the Filter text bar.
  - a. Above the list of patients in the census, enter a patient name, SSN, or Attending initials.
  - b. Press the **Enter** key. The patient list filters to show only the patient(s) with the chosen filter data.

### Figure 157: Filtered Patient List

Patients 287	. 0
HRF	-
acm	
~OUTPATIENT (2)	~
ACMPATIENT, SEVEN 49	2233 07/06/1970
No synopsis available.	HRF
ACMPATIENT,ONE 80	0939 09/19/1939
No synopsis available.	a da RV HRF
5 WEST PSYCH (2)	~
ACMPATIENT, EIGHT 69	6789 12/06/1950
No synopsis available.	HRF
ACMPATIENT, TWO 57	5212 10/27/1962
No synopsis available.	HRF

- · Above the Census Group button, click the Filter icon:
  - a. Click the Filter icon.
  - b. Choose to filter the census for My Patients Only. The census refreshes to show only your patients.

## Figure 158: Filter Icon Menu





# Manage Treating Team and Providers for Patients in Census

To manage the treating teams and providers for the patients in the census:

1. Above the Census Group button, click the **Manage Treating Team and Providers** icon. The Manage Treating Teams pop-up opens.

### Figure 159: Manage Treating Teams Pop-up

Patients Show all treating teams	
Select All	
V CPRSPATIENT, ONE M	
PCM, PHYSONE	
> CPRSPATIENT, SIX M	
> CPRSPATIENT, SEVEN M	
Type provider name	Clear
	Set as provider in charge
Add to treating team	Ma octas provider in original
Add to treating team     Remove from treating team	🛔 Unset as provider in charge

- 2. Select a patient in the Patients list to expand the item to show the patient's provider.
- 3. Click **Set as PIC** to set the provider as the patient's Provider In Charge (PIC). Or click **Remove** to remove the provider from the patient.
- 4. Enter the correct provider's name in the free text field.
- 5. Choose an option:
  - Add to treating team
  - Set as provider in charge
  - **Remove from treating team**
  - Unset as provider in charge
- 6. When finished managing the treating teams, click **Done**.

# Add Patients to Census

- 1. Select the census you want to add the patient to.
- 2. Above the Census Group button, click the **Add Patient to Census** icon (last icon to the right). The icon shows the number of patients currently in the census. The Add/Remove Patients for [census] pop-up opens.

**Note**: If the census is synchronized, you'll receive the following warning: "This is a synchronized census. Patients added to this census will be pinned and therefore must be removed manually. Patients removed from this census will be banned and therefore must be added back manually." Click **Continue** to open the Add/Remove Patients for [census] dialog.

- 3. Search for the patient by entering the patient's last name, first initial of last name and the last 4 digits of the patient's social security number, or enter their full social security number.
- 4. Choose the correct patient(s) from the search results. You can choose one or more.

### Figure 160: Add/Remove Patients for [census]

sp	spm									
Show patients already on census				n census		show patients already on census				
	Name	SSN	DOB	HRF	Location					
	SPM, TESTINGERROR	225-89-7412	08/16/1982 (38F)							
	SPMPATIENT, EIGHT	123-45-6008	01/01/1980 (41F)		ED - EDIS_DEFAULT					
	SPMPATIENT, EIGHTEEN	123-45-6018	01/01/1980 (41M)							
1	SPMPATIENT, EIGHTY	123-45-6080	01/01/1980 (41F)							
	SPMPATIENT, EIGHTYEIGHT	123-45-6088	01/01/1980 (41F)							
	SPMPATIENT, EIGHTYFIVE	123-45-6085	01/01/1980 (41F)							
	SPMPATIENT, EIGHTYFOUR	123-45-6084	01/01/1980 (41F)							
	SPMPATIENT, EIGHTYTHREE	123-45-6083	01/01/1980 (41F)							
	SPMPATIENT.EIGHTYTWO	123-45-6082	01/01/1980 (41F)							

- 5. Choose an option
  - To add the selected patient(s) from recent admissions:
  - a. Make sure only the patients you want to add to the census are selected. Patients who are already in the census are automatically selected.
  - b. Click Done.
  - To remove the selected patients from the census:
  - a. Deselect the patient name(s) that you want to remove from the census.
  - b. Click Done.

Patients removed from the census will show in an orange icon with the number of banned patients. To view the banned patients, click the orange icon. To exit, click **Cancel** or **Save**.

# **Review Patient Vitals**

- 1. In the left column, from the census list, select a patient. The patient's Follow-up Panel opens to the right.
- 2. Above the patient's Follow-up Panel tabs, click the Vitals button.

Note: If Vitals has a red outline, there is something outside of the indicated reference range.

### Figure 161: Patient Vitals Button



The patient's Vital Signs pop-up appears. The pop-up provides the following data:

- 24 Hour Summary
  - □ Temperature
  - □ Blood Pressure
  - □ Oxygen Saturation
  - □ Heart Rate
  - □ Respiratory Rate
  - □ Pain score

### Figure 162: 24 Hour Summary

Vital Signs			-
	24H Summary	Data Tables	
1	N/A Max Terrowrature (*7)		N/A Hand Rate (BRM)
4	N/A Boot Pressure (remitig)	ń	N/A Responsive Role (RPM)
6	N/A Deper Sala plan Rec28	•	N/A Perr (score)
			Done

- Data Tables
  - □ Date/Time
  - □ Vital
  - □ Result
  - □ Ref. Range
- 3. When viewing the Data Tables, from the **List View** drop-down list, choose **Grouped by VS** to see the data grouped by vital sign, or **No Grouping** to see the vitals sorted by date.

Figure 163: Data Tables

Date/Time ▼ 08/14/00 15:59	Vital	Result	List View: No Groupin List View: No Groupin	
		Result	List View: No Groupin	
08/14/00 15:59			List View: Grouped by	
	Weight	150		
08/14/00 15:59	Body Mass Index	22		- 8
10/25/00 08:31	Weight	800		
10/25/00 08:31	Body Mass Index	115*		
08/13/01 16:19	Pain	5		
11/18/02 14:25	Temperature	98.6	98.8°F - 101.2°F	
11/18/02 14:32	Temperature	99	98,8°F - 101.2°F	
11/18/02 14:33	Weight	150		
11/18/02 14:33	Body Mass Index	22		-

4. When finished reviewing the patient's vital signs, click **Done** to close the pop-up.

# **Review Patient Labs**

- 1. In the left column, from the census list, select a patient. The patient's Follow-up Panel opens to the right.
- 2. Above the patient's Follow-up Panel tabs, click the **Labs** button.

Note: If Labs has a red outline, there is something outside of the indicated reference range.

### Figure 164: Patient Labs Button



The Lab Results page opens. The Lab Results table may be grouped by:

- Collected Date/Time
- Lab Name
- Value
- Ref. Range
- Units
- Flag
- Ordered By
- Released
- 3. From the **Group By** drop-down list, select **No Grouping** or select one of the grouping column headers to sort the Lab Results table

### Figure 165: Patient Lab Results Table

Group By: No Grouping 🗸 🗸		🗴 Expand All 🙊		Collapse All 🍙 Clear Filters 🏚 Settings			🛓 Export				
Filter:	No Group Collected Flag Lab Nami		~		*	10					
ollected	Ordered Ref. Ranc	Sy .	Value	-		Ref. Range	Units		Flag 🕳	Ordered By a	Released
collected.	Released		Value	+		ref. range	units.	_	flag	ordered by	released
1/01/2021 1	Vaue	Compressioners)	DETEC	TED						SPM.PHYSTHREE	01/01/2021 11:13:44
1/01/2021 11	1:10:58	COVID-19 (QUEST)	Collecte	d - Specime	n					SPM PHYSTHREE	01/01/2021 11:10:56

4. When finished reviewing the patient's lab results, click the **Done** button.

# **Review the Patient Cover Sheet**

Click the Cover Sheet tab. The Cover Sheet shows the appointments and consults for the selected patient.

ACMPATIE Vy Vitals	NT,TWO 58 1	YO 🖡							Ac	tion + 🔾
Cover She	et Patie	nt Visit F	Present Illness	Orders No	otes Medi	cations PI	an			
Appointm	nents						💥 She	ow Table C	ontrols	2 Reload
Appoin 🔺	Date 🕳	Appointment	E 🛥 Length	- Appointment	- Resource	- Clir	ic Stop	- C	linic Stop	
start time	date	end time	Jength	appointment pa	tit resource.		nic stop		linic stop	-
04/09/2020	04/09/2020	04/09/2020 13	30:00 30	ACMPATIENT, TW	O MIKES ME	NTAL CLINIC MEI	VTAL HEALTH O	SLINI M	ENTAL HEA	
04/10/2020	04/10/2020,	04/10/2020 09	30:00 30	ACMPATIENT.TW	O MIKES ME	NTAL CLINIC MEI	NTAL HEALTH C	SLINI M	ENTAL HEAI	LTH CLINIC
04/10/2020	04/10/2020	04/10/2020 10	30:00 30	ACMPATIENT, TW	O MIKES ME	NTAL CLINIC ME	VTAL HEALTH C	CLINE M	ENTAL HEA	LTH CLINIC 🚽
*		_					[	Fust Pre		Nest   Last
Consults							× Sh	low Table	Controls	2 Reload
Request Dat	- Reques	it Date 🕳 E	intry Date 🛛 📥	CID Date 👝	Order IEN 🕳	Ordered Item	-	Consult P	atient	Patient Lo
request date/	time reques	st date:	entry date	clin ind date	order IEN	ordered item		consult (	atient	patient lo
03/11/2014 14:0	07:40 03/11/20	014 00:00:00 0	3/11/2014 14:07:00		19141			ACMPATIE	ENT, TWO	AUDIOLOG
4	1	1		J	1	L				
							Ĩ	Frist    Pre	N T	Vest Last

# Figure 166: Patient's Cover Sheet

To filter column headers, enter "Test" in the free text boxes that are located below the column header titles.



# **Review the Patient Visit**

Click the **Patient Visit** tab. The tab shows:

- Demographics
  - Name
  - Birth date
  - Gender
  - SSN
  - Marital Status
  - Religion
  - Race
- Current Admission
  - Patient Status
  - Ward
  - Room/Bed
  - Attending
  - Treating Specialty
  - Admit Date
- Contact Info / Next of Kin
  - Address
  - Phone Number
  - Email
  - Emergency Contact 1
  - Emergency Contact 2
  - Next of Kin 1
  - Next of Kin 2
- Treating Team
  - Signed in team member job title (such as Physician or Computer Specialist)
  - Add Providers option



Figure 167: Patient Visit Tab

Qr Vitals A Labs	5					Action +	<
Cover Sheet Plan	Patient Visit	Present Illness	Orders	REACH VET	Notes	Medications	
Demographic	S						
Name:	SPMP	ATIENT.EIGHTYSEVE	IN				
Birthdate:	01/01/	1980 (41 yo)					
Gender:	FEMA	LE					
SSN:	12345	6087					
Marital Status							
Religion:							
Race:							
Current Admi	ssion						
Patient Status	: OUTP	ATIENT					
Ward:							
Room/Bed:							
Attending:							

# **Add Patient Provider**

To add to the treating team:

- 1. From the **Patient Visit** tab, under the Treating Team section, click the + **Add Providers** option. The Edit Treating Team pop-up opens.
- 2. Enter the Provider's login, name, or degree.
- 3. Click **Done**. The new physician is added to the Treating Team.

### Figure 168: Edit Treating Team

Edit Treating Team	×
Click row to add user	
Filter on login, name, degree	
Show current treating team members	
No users match search terms.	
	Done

# Manage Treating Team

On the **Patient Visit** tab, under Treating Team, click the **Remove Me** button to remove yourself from the treating team. Click the **I am PIC** to identify yourself as the patient's PIC.

Figure 169: Manage Treating Team Options

Treating Team		Ramova Mo	I am PIC
PHYSICIAN:	ONE PCMDOC		
+ Add Provider(s)			

# **Review the Patient Present Illness Data**

Click the **Present Illness** tab. This tab shows:

- Patient Summary
  - Illness Severity
  - Synopsis (This is a brief summary statement about the patient case that appears in the thumbnail view of the Census. The Synopsis allows users to quickly see details about that patient without having to go into the case.)
  - Summary Statement
- Problem List
- History of Present Illness
  - Chief Complaint
  - History of Present Illness
- Hospital Course

### Figure 170: Present Illness Tab

	CPRSPATIENT,								
	Cover Sheet	Patient Visit	Present Illness	Orders	Notes	Medications	Plan		
	Patient Sumr	mary					Problem	List	
	Illness Sever	rity					ICD	Description	
	Unspecified						600.0	HYPERTROPHY BENIGN PROSTATE (ICD-9-CM)	
	Synopsis						F10.10	Alcohol Abuse (SCT 15187005)	
	Summary Sta	atement					F32.9	Major Depression, Single Episode (SCT 38923009)	
	amply								
	History of Pr	esent Illness					Hospita	Course	+
(	Chief Compla	aint					No hospit	al course events found	
	"I'm feeling de	epressed"							
	History of Pro	esent Illness							
	reports "I've a external stres	always felt sad but	beginning at the age of I don't know why". De ces and relationships. icidal ideations.	pressive sym	ptoms fluctu	uate based on			



# **Review the Patient Orders Data**

Click the **Orders** tab. The tab shows the Code Status and Orders for the patient. The Orders table contains the following data:

- Order
- Urgency
- Status
- Start
- Stop
- Provider
- Entered
- Location
- Nurse
- Clerk
- To Service
- Order Patient

These data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table.

### Figure 171: Orders Tab

Qy Vitals 🛛 Labs						Action - <
Cover Sheet Patient Visit Present Illness	Orders	REACH	VET	Notes	Medications	Plan
Ode Status : Full Code **No Code Staus Orders Ec	Und**					
Code Status : Full Code **No Code Staus Orders Fo Is of now Orders(05/24/2001 - 05/19/2021; Showing: Active)	una**	View	Query Pa	rameters	; ; Show Full Scr	een 2 Refresh
is of now				rameters		een 2 Refresh
is of now Drders(05/24/2001 - 05/19/2021; Showing: Active)						



# **Order functions**

- Click **Show Full Screen** to increase the table to the size of the full screen.
- Click **Close Full Screen** to return the table to a portion of the Orders tab.
- Click **Refresh** to refresh the table.
- Click **View Query Parameters** to open a pop-up that lists the Order Query Params. The Order Query Params pop-up includes the following data:
  - From Date
  - To Date
  - Filters
    - 🗆 All
    - □ Expiring
    - □ Pending
    - □ Unverified by Nursing
    - □ Unsigned
    - □ Verbal/Phoned
    - Delayed Admission
    - Delayed Transfer
    - $\square \quad New \ Orders$
    - $\Box$  Lapsed (never processed)
    - □ Delayed (All Events)
    - Delayed for Manual Release
    - □ Discontinued /Entered in Error
    - □ Active (includes pending, recent activity)
    - □ Completed/Expired
    - □ Recent Activity (defaults to today's date)
    - □ Unverified by Anyone
    - □ Unverified by Clerk
    - □ Flagged
    - □ Verbal/Phone Unsigned
    - □ Delayed Discharge
    - □ On Hold
    - □ Unverified/Chart Review
    - □ Current (Active & Pending Status Only)
    - $\Box \quad \text{Delayed Return from O.R.}$
    - □ Recently Expired
- 1. Select the parameters you want to apply to the Orders table, or clear parameters you want to remove from the Orders table.
- 2. Click **Done** to close the pop-up.



# Figure 172: Orders Query Parameters

Order Query	/ Params		×
From Date:	05/24/2001		
To Date:	05/19/2021		
Filters:			
⊖ All			Active (includes pending, recent activity)
O Discontin	ued		O Completed / Expired
O Expiring			<ul> <li>Recent Activity (defaults to today's orders)</li> </ul>
O Pending			O Unverified by Anyone
○ Unverified	d by Nursing		○ Unverified by Clerk
O Unsigned			○ Flagged
O Verbal / P	honed		O Verbal / Phone Unsigned
O Delayed A	dmission		O Delayed Discharge
O Delayed T	ransfer		O n Hold
O New Orde	rs		O Unverified / Chart Review
O Lapsed (n	ever processed)		<ul> <li>Current (Active &amp; Pending Status Only)</li> </ul>
O Delayed (A	All Events)		O Delayed Return from O.R.
O Delayed f	or Manual Release		○ Recently Expired
O Discontin	ued / Entered in Erro	ог	
			Done


# **REACH VET**

This tab is only included in the patient's case if the patient is listed as a REACH-VET.

Click the **REACH VET** tab to view the following data:

- Timeline Events
  - Date
  - Description
  - Event Type
- Follow Up
  - Appointments
  - No Show Follow up
- Suicide Prevention Safety Plans
  - Date
  - Note Title
  - Author

Click **Refresh** to refresh any of the sections on this tab.

### Figure 173: REACH VET Tab

Qr Vitals ☐ Labs				Acti	on - < >
Cover Sheet	Patient Visit Present Illness Orders	REACH VET	Notes	Medications	Plan
Timeline Events			2 Refresh		
Prev 1 2 3	4 5 12 Next 1-10 of 12				
Date	Description	Event Type			
02/22/2021 15:52:0	0 GET WELL MEDICATION EDU	Tiu Note			
02/17/2021 14:14:0	0 REACH VET PROVIDER	Tiu Note			
02/12/2021 13:33:0	0 GET WELL HEALTH AND WELLNESS EDU	Tiu Note			
02/11/2021 14:37:0	0 GET WELL MEDICATION EDU	Tiu Note			
01/25/2021 09:55:0	0 MHS INTAKE	Tiu Note			
01/24/2021 07:40:0	0 21 DAY CERTIFICATION	Tiu Note			
01/23/2021 16:14:3	4 HIGH RISK FOR SUICIDE	Patient Recor (INACTIVATE	-		
Follow Up					
Appointments	limit last 500)	2	Refresh		
Date	Clinic	Status			

Click any of the **Timeline Events** to open the details of the event. Click any of the **Appointments** to view the Appointment Detail. Click any of the **Suicide Prevention Safety Plans** to open the Note Viewer. Click **Done** to return to the REACH VET tab.



# **Review the Patient Notes**

Click the Notes tab. The tab shows the TIU Notes for the patient.

## Figure 174: Notes Tab

As af now	* Show my unsigned notes: true *				
Notes (05/24/2001 - 0	5/19/2021) View	Query Parameters	Add Note []	Show Full Scree	n ØRefres
Reference Date/		Author -			ject 🕳
reference date/time	note title .	author	status	service. sub	vject_
02/22/2021 15:52:00	GET WELL MEDICATION EDU	PCM.PHYSTWO	COMPLETED	MEDICINE	1
02/17/2021 14:14:00	REACH VET PROVIDER	PCM.PHYSTWO	COMPLETED	MEDICINE	
02/12/2021 13:33:00	GET WELL HEALTH AND WELLNESS EDU	PCM, PHYSTWO	COMPLETED	MEDICINE	
02/11/2021 14:37:00	GET WELL MEDICATION EDU	PCM, PHYSTWO	COMPLETED	MEDICINE	
01/25/2021 09:48:00	SUICIDE PREVENTION SAFETY PLAN	SPM, PHYSTHREE	COMPLETED	MEDICINE	

The TIU Notes table includes the following data:

- Reference Date/Time
- Note Title
- Author
- Status
- Service
- Subject

These data columns can be re-ordered by dragging them to the desired position in the table.

Further functions for the TIU Notes table includes:

- Click **Show Full Screen** to increase the table to the size of the full screen.
- Click Close Full Screen to return the table to a portion of the Orders tab.
- Click **Refresh** to refresh the table.
- Click Add Note to create a new TIU Note
- Click **View Query Parameters** to open a pop-up to adjust the From Date and To Date. You can choose to **Include my Unsigned Notes**. Click **Done** to close the pop-up.
- Click a note in the table to open the note details. Click **Done** to return to the Notes tab.

# **Review the Patient Medications Data**

Click the **Medications** tab. The patient's medications and allergies are listed in tables. Click the **Settings** icon to add or remove column data. Your choices are auto-saved.

Click a medication to view the medication activity, current data, and order details.

Click an allergy to read the patient's reaction.

#### Figure 175: Medications Tab

Medications (Acti	ive)				% Show Table Controls	Reload
Nedication 📃	Start Date / Time 🕳	Stop Date / Time	Category 🛶	Ordering Provider 🚄		-
medication	start data	end date.	catagory	ordering provider		
fuenza 5ml im one time	05/06/2022 15:45:00	05/20/2022 23:00:00	UNIT DOSE MEDICATIONS	PCM, PHYSQNE		
			the second se	and the second sec		
					First Prev 1	Next Last
					Einst Prey 1	Heyt    Last
					First Pray	Next   Last
					Enst Prey 1	Next    Last



## **Review the Patient Plan Data**

Click the **Plan** tab. The Patient's Plan Items, Action Items, Contingencies, and Provider Notes are shown.

### Figure 176: Plan Tab

CPRSPATIENT, NINE 55 yo		
Cover Sheet Patient Visit Present Illness Orders	Notes Medications	Plan
Plan Items (1)		Action Items (0)
+ Add Item meet with treatment team.		+ Add Task
There are 0 archived plan items	Edit Plan Item Archive Plan Item	There are 0 completed tasks
Contingencies (0)		Provider Notes (0)
+ Add Item		+ Add Note

Hover over an item and click the ellipsis (...) to either Edit Plan Item or Archive Plan Item.

## **Edit Item**

- 1. Next to the item to be edited, click the **ellipsis** button.
- 2. Select Edit Plan Item. The text box opens for editing.

### Figure 177: Edit Plan Item

Plan Items (1)	
+ Add Item	
Meet with treatment team on October 30.	°
Save Carrige	

- 3. Make your changes to the plan.
- 4. Click Save.



## Archive and Un-archive an Item

- 1. To archive an item, click the **ellipsis** button next to the item to be archived.
- 2. Click Archive Plan Item. The page refreshes with the item archived.
- 3. To un-archive an item, click the **ellipsis** button next to the item to be un-archived.

### Figure 178: Un-archive an Archived Item

There are 1 archived plan items Hide	
O TEST	•••
	Un-Achive Plan Item

4. Click Un-Archive Plan Item. The page refreshes and the item is active on the Plan tab.

## Add an Item

To add an item to the Plan tab:

- 1. Choose the type of item to be added:
  - Plan Items Click Add Plan Item to open a free text field.
  - Action Items Click Add Action Item to open a due date field and a free text field to describe the action item.
  - **Contingencies** Click **Add Contingency** to open If / Then fields.
  - **Provider Notes** Click **Add Provider Note** to open a free text field.

#### Figure 179: Add Items

Plan Items (2)			Action	n Items (1)	
+ Add Plan Item			+/	Add Action Item	
O TEST 2				Due date	
		1		Task	
Save Cancel				Save Cancel	/i)
These are d problem of a	Inn itema Lida				
There are <b>1</b> archived p O TEST	lan items Hide			are 0 completed tasks	
	lan items Hide			are 0 completed tasks der Notes (0)	
o rest			Provid		
a rest Contingencies (0)			Provid	der Notes (0)	

- 2. Fill out the open fields with the item details.
- 3. Click **Save** (or **Add** for Contingencies).



# Alert Manager

## **Overview**

monitors the status of care for at high risk for suicide. To do this, and identifies high risk and tracks their suicide prevention care. This monitoring and tracking enables are to identify scenarios that may require action or intervention by a suicide preventionist or other stakeholder. An VistA proxy account, set up at the time of installation permits the system to make remote procedure calls periodically for this purpose.

Note: The proxy account requires the DSHS Vista Gateway secondary menu option and should be given the DSHS System Administrator security key. More information is available in the Installation Guide.

care monitoring features include the ability to generate alerts about changes in the status of care for at high risk for suicide. The purpose of the alerts is to inform suicide prevention stakeholders about events and scenarios that may require action or intervention. Users can subscribe to specific alerts of interest. These alerts are presented in the graphical User Interface (GUI) and can optionally be sent out by email.

**Note**: To enable **the** email functionality, a **set** email account must be created for the **set** server which will be the originator of the emails. Once the email account has been created, the requisite credentials and email server information is populated into the **set** Administrator on the **server** to enable the functionality. More information is available in the **set** *Installation Guide*.

In the default set up, email alerts do not include Protected Health Information (PHI). In this mode, alerts will include a link for navigation to the set application where the user can log in and view the alert detail. Optionally, set can be configured to include PHI in set email alerts. However, this is only permitted if the facility has established the requisite email encryption mail flow rules.

**Note**: Only system administrators with access to the server can manage the email alert functionality (turn it on/off) and mode of operation (set it to exclude PHI/include PHI). Email encryption mail flow rules can be set up by Microsoft<sup>®</sup> Office 365<sup>TM</sup>'s Rights Management Service.

end users are able to manage their alert subscriptions in the application.



# Launch Alert Manager

Alert Manager can be accessed directly from the application landing page or from the Apps menu. Here is the Alert Manager icon on the landing page.

Figure 180: Alert Manager Icon on the





Here is the Alert Manager icon on the Apps menu. To access this icon, click the checkerboard (Apps) icon in the top, right corner of the page.







Within alert manager there are two primary areas: Alerts and Alert subscriptions. Click the menu toggle at the top left of the page to navigate between the two areas.

Figure 182: Alert Manager Navigation Menu

=	Alert Ma	nager
	Alerts	
	Le Alert Subscriptions	SI
	About	



# **Manage Alert Subscriptions**

includes a suite of alerts to which end users can subscribe. Alerts can be enabled or disabled. Enabled alerts can be received in the application and/or by email (if that has been set up at the time of system installation).

There are two modes for email alerts: Batched and Real Time. Real time alerts are emailed when they are generated by the system. Batched alerts are sent at one or more scheduled times. End users can choose to receive all system alerts on all high risk patients (using the **subscribe all** option) or to have their alert subscriptions filtered by relationships established by the **subscribe all** option) or the **patient** Centered Management Module (PCMM).

census-based filtering can be used to receive alerts for only patients on the end user's censuses, or alternatively, for only those patients for whom the user is a member of the treating team on a given census patient case.

PCMM based filtering can be used to receive alerts for only patients on the end user's PCMM patient panels, or alternatively, for only those patients for whom the user is in a PCMM team position assigned to the patient.

The following alerts are shown in the next image:

- Patient Flow Alerts:
  - Patient Admitted
  - Patient Discharged
  - Patient Transferred
- Suicide Prevention Alerts:
  - A Mental Health Visit Completed On Time
  - Mental health Visits Completed On Time
  - Mental Health Visits Due
  - Mental Health Visits Behind Schedule
  - A Mental Health Visit Completed Late
  - Mental Health Visits Completed Late
  - Mental Health Visits Past Due
  - Mental Health Visits Seriously Behind Schedule
  - PRF Review Completed On time (This alert triggers whenever a PRF review is completed on time.)
  - PRF Review Coming Due
  - PRF Review Completed Late
  - PRF Review Past Due
  - Initial SPSP Completed On Time
  - Initial SPSP Due
  - Initial SPSP Completed Late
  - Initial SPSP Past Due



Alert Manager**										
Alert Subscriptions										
Group By [Domain 🗸 ]	Alerta Ba	tching								
Vert Title	· Enable	Subscribe All	PCMM	··· Census	· RealTime	- Batch	Domain -	Resource	Category	Sevenity
· Patient/Now (3 dense)										
Patient Aduntied							PatientFlove	Movement	into	info
Patient Discharged	9						PatientFlow	Movement	tala	info
Patient Transferred	a						PatientFlow	Movement	into	Info
- SuicidePrevention (16 item)										
A Mental Health Visit Completed On Time	0						SuicideFreyendon	Allenskalle (er alleh Volud)	Finantiation	Success
Mental Health Visits Completed On Time				-	-		SuicidePrevention	MontainleattoVoit	Revolution	Success
dental Health Visits Due	D						SuicidePrevention	MentalHealthVeal	Persider	info
Jental Health Visits Behind Schedule				-			SuicidoPreventiren	Montathie attriving	Remodes	Warning
Mental Health Visit Completed Late	P						SuidePrevention	MentalHeatervisit	Resolution	Danger
Aental Health Visits Completed Late							SuidePrevention	MentaPhealet/visit	Resolution	Dángór
© 2013-2021 Iconic Data Inc.	-	1		-	-				_	

## Figure 183: Alert Subscription Management Area

Above the Alert Subscriptions table, click the **Batching** link. The Alert Batching page opens. You can set when your alerts are batched by selecting the time and clicking **Done** on the Alert Batching page.

## Figure 184: Alert Batching Page

Alert Batchi	ng	
12 midnight	🗆 8 a.m.	🗆 4 p.m.
🗆 1 a.m.	🗆 9 a.m.	🗆 5 p.m.
🗆 2 a.m.	🗆 10 a.m.	🗆 6 p.m.
🗆 3 a.m.	🗆 11 a.m.	🗆 7 p.m.
🗆 4 a.m.	□ 12 noon	🗆 8 p.m.
🗆 5 a.m.	🗆 1 p.m.	🗆 9 p.m.
🗆 6 a.m.	🗆 2 p.m.	🗆 10 p.m
🗆 7 a.m.	🗆 3 p.m.	🗆 11 p.m.



# **View Alerts**

End users can see alerts generated by their alert subscriptions in the Alerts Area.

Figure 185: Alerts Area Shows S	stem Generated Alerts for	r the Logged In User
rigare reerracterateratera	otom officiatou / nor to ro	i ino noggoa in eoor

E Alert Manager					111 4
Alerts					
- NOTES					
Group By (Aust * Subscrati	ns.				
Ket -	Palant	- Due Dide	- 54 -	- Severity *	. Networked
4144	Labora	shat plan	nd.		(monthly -
· Buttel Health Victor Due (1 Imme)	(		Contra a la contra de la contra d		
Mental Health Valls Due	CPRSPARENT, ONE M	06/01/2020	4 mental health volts due for PRF instated or contrivued 67/02/0828	into -	07/02/2020 15:1
- Anti-a CP1P due. (1 fams)					
NEATTOTICS.	CENTRAL COMMON	and a second sec	Printed Office Fill agent 27 \$222		-
· Bette Heath Vote Services Selved for	THORA IT IT HAD I		and the second		
Mental Health Vests Seminarly Betand Schedule	IPMPADENT.TWEINE	07/11/2020	4 mental health visits due for PRF initiated or continuent 35/11/2020	Clanger	06/05/2020 18:1
· Principal Admittant (D. Berrin)			the second s		
Patient Admitted	Contract of the local division of the local		Patient admitted 06/24/20/20 13:14	into .	06/24/2020 10:1-
Patient Admitted	CPRSPATIENT, SEVEN M		Fallers admitted 05/09/2020 15 47	Inte	06/09/2020 15:5
-v. Hill Junity put Don [1] dong	and the second second		The second s		
PRF Review Part Due	ADM(SSION, BIR	04/25/2020	Review PAST DUE for PRF induced or continued 03/05/28. Dive 05/27/28	Danger	06/24/2020 00:00
FRF Review Part Due	ADMISSION TWO	05/23/2020	Review PALT DUE the PRT initiated or commond 20/25/20. Doe 08/20/20	Danger	05/24/2000 00-0
PRF Review Part Due		08/23/2020	Review PAST DUE for PRF initiated or svelenued 00/01/20, Dec 05/23/20	Dangert	08/24/2020 00:0
PRF Review Part Due		01/23/2020	Review PAET DUE for PRF industed or continued 00/05/20. Due 08/23/20.	Danger	08/24/2020 00:2
PRF Review Part Due		06/23/2020	Review PAID DUE for PRF initiated or continued 03/05/20, Dog 05/02/208	Danger	08/24/2020 00:0
FRF Review Part Due	the second second	06/23/2020	Review PAIT DUE for PRF indiated or sommund 03/25/20 Dos 08/23/28	Danger	08/24/2030 00:0
PRF Review Part Due	1	08/23/2020	Review R451 DUE for PRF indiated or evidenced 80/25/20. Don 05/25/20	Danger	08/24/2020 00 3
PRF Review Part Due	1	08/23/2020	Review PAIT DUE his PRT addiated or sovernamil 03/05/00 Due 06/03/00	Danger	08/24/2020 00:0
PRF Review Part Due		06/25/2020	Review PAST DUE for PRF initiated or continued 03/05/20. Due 06/25/28	Danger	06/04/0020-00-0
PRF Review Part Doe	ACMPATIENT, DHE	06/16/2020	Paymen FACT DUE for FRF addated or continued 00/16/20 Day (8/16/20	Danger	06/17/2020 00:2

To view the details of an alert, click on the alert's row in the table. The Alert Detail window opens.

#### Figure 186: Alert Detail Window

	Alert Manager
6- Back	
Alert Detail	
Name: Initial Spsp	Due
Generaled	772/20 3:18 PM
Patient:	CPRSPATIENT, ONE M
Text:	No whiat SPSP for PRF placed 07/02/20
Due.	2020-07-02715 14:22
Domain	Suicide Prevention
Category	Reminder
Severtity:	Waning

The Alert Details window provides the following information:

- Name of the alert
- Date and time the alert was generated
- · Patient name
- Alert text (For example: "No Initial SPSP for PRF placed 07/02/2020")
- · Domain for the alert (For example: "Suicide Prevention")
- · Category of the alert (For example: "Reminder")
- Alert severity (For example: "Warning")

If a facility has configured the system to allow alerts to be sent out by email, and an end user configures their subscriptions to include email notifications of alerts, the system will automatically send out emails which can include batched summaries of active alerts and/or real-time alert notifications.



## Figure 187: Real-time Alert Notification Email

Real-Time Alerts <support@ <math="">25 5 5 \rightarrow \cdots</support@>
Fri 6/26/2020 12:04 AM To: DMUSER,ONE
Hi DMUSER,ONE!
Review PAST DUE for PRF initiated or continued 03/27/20. Due 06/25/20.
Review PAST DUE for PRF initiated or continued 03/27/20. Due 06/25/20.

.

The email includes the alert text and a link to log into

